MARKFALSO

MARKFALSO

MARKFALSO

ARE YOU SURE?

© Mark Falso All Rights Reserved

MARKFALSO

DEDICATION

To the One and Only Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, the Only Begotten Son

For all the Singles.

And for all the engaged couples and for all those already married.

MARKFALSO

CONTENTS

Dedication	5
Introduction	9
Chapter One: Understanding your Special Day to Come	11
Males rules over females	26
Be like the sons of God	
Chapter Two: The Type of Woman We Seek For.	
Review of steps.	49
Chapter Three: Making Your Move.	60
Rejections	63
The Pros- and the Cons	69
The List of Your Mate	
Chapter Four: Where Can I find My Mate?	
But where?	104
The Internet Dating Scene	
Chapter Five: The Bride you are seeking for	115
About Mark Falso	

MARKFALSO

INTRODUCTION

This book I wrote is for Christian singles and those who are dating and engaged. This is actually a prelude book for the Foundation of Cs in Relationship and Marriage. This is more of like, what you say in manufacturing company that they have to discuss and plan and research a product that can be marketable. Designers do not go right away design a car unless he hears it from the executives that the marketing and research department has done its research and develop a design plan or a memo for the design department. Architects are the same way, they research the soil, they research the drainage, they research the grade, they research traffic solutions, and more. Want a skyscraper as tall as the World Trade Center or Sears Tower to be leaning like the Tower of Pisa in Tuscany, Italy? Si? No, you do not want that. It will fall. You need to research for the materials that can be strong and well made prior manufacturing them to be used in the automobile or building, respectively.

This book is ideal tool on how you find someone and really research that person. Is she suitable for you? Are you comfortable with her? Are you prepared? Can a five foot man date a six foot-two woman and marry her? They can if they get around a little different than the other way with a tall man and petite woman would do.

Can you figure where she is? Can you know she is the one? It has to work both ways and when you do, good for you. This is what the book is all about. You learn who has the leading role of doing what and why. And it is traditionalist form of man finds woman and marry her according to the scripture. God choose you, then man choose you. Or you, the man, choose the woman.

I am here not to spark controversial subjects but in very Conservative Christian view, a fundamentalist perspective. The method is displayed throughout the book as follows how to find her based on my experience and by observations upon others in past 50 years of my life as a non-Christian and as a Christian.

God bless you!

Mark Falso

CHAPTER ONE: UNDERSTANDING YOUR SPECIAL DAY TO COME.

Weddings are awesome to remember. It is beautiful day or evening to get married. Every one dreamed of their own weddings. Everyone dreamt it because they were invited to the wedding of their siblings or cousins or friend of the family. Or employer or co-workers if one is dreaming is an adult.

All ages everyone dream of their own special day. Gorgeous wedding gown, tuxedo or their nationality casual dress such as Barong in the Philippines or Mexican Wedding Shirt or known as Guayabera shirt or the Kurta Suit in India. Whatever they wear in their native country or the country their bride is from.

The wedding is supposed to be beautiful and awesome that they love each other. They want to exhibit their love for each other and their desire to wed each other as a union to become one. Praise God they are getting married. But I am actually praising for those both are Christians getting married. This book is about you need to be sure you are

going to marry the one God is providing you. There is a preacher online who says God does not do the choosing.

I disagree with that assessment of his. I will share the scripture as along as this book is for you to understand where you are going. To be sure.

Let's start with some Biblical history to see of why it is important to understand the scripture of God blessing someone with someone special. God did all this and not your own. Of course, millions, if not, billions of people are not saved and got married for wrong reason and this causes curses and problems in their children. Yes, it goes on generations till the children are fully repentance and saved by Grace of God.

Wedding is special and you want to remember that for rest of your life. Big commitment. So huge that you are in history of mankind and you are writing history. Marry someone, you will have generations like Adam and Eve, Abraham and Sarah, and Abraham and Hagar which caused a mess, Isaac and Rebekah, Jacob and the two sister wives-Leah and Rachel, David and Bathsheba, Ruth and Boaz, and others right up to Jesus Christ and the Bride of Christ-the Church which is us.

We are going to follow what Jesus has shown us when He walked upon Earth and died on the Cross for His Bride-us and the Marriage Supper of the Lamb. When you walk the same with Jesus Christ, and building up the Foundation of Cs with your mate, you are doing right in your walk with your bride. Brides, listen to the scripture and you shall in submissive the same as we, the Bride of Christ, obey Jesus Christ, the Bridegroom. Jesus is the Way so therefore, you follow the Lord.

The Foundation of Cs in Relationship and Marriage books are about foundation but prior to the foundation, you need a plan. This book is about the plan. Thus, the title, "Are You Sure?" is to make sure you know what you are getting into when you plan. Like a designer or an architect or a CAD drafter would do, they got to have a plan. They do not draw sketches yet until their clients or their employers tell those artistic professionals what needs to be designed.

For instance, in automobile design, you cannot just draw this fantastic automobile unless you read the memo. The memo is the plan. Then you see that memo and say,

"OHHH, I see! I cannot draw that awesome car I thought of that measures 200 inches long, 56 inches high, and 70 inches wide!" No, the executives tells you after the research and development, the real planners in that department tells you what they want you to design. You have to design that car that meets 180 inches long, 54 inches tall, and 60 inches wide. Whatever they want you to design, you design as it is. If they offer a comparative model to compete. Say they want you to design a mid-size sedan that appears luxury yet, affordable. Ah, you have to design that appears luxurious yet affordable. Meaning, a real nice looking car for the economical price. You cannot design a car that you wildly dreamed of like a kid would do and you went to college or work for the company to design cars your way. You cannot. Well, the analytical view here is that it works the same way between you and God. You learn from God with the Word of God in your heart, the Holy Ghost will teach you and you will learn and grow strong in the Lord.

As for the car, you design the car the way the memo says. But you need to be sure it will be fitting to put an engine in, passengers in, and trunk space in with all the safety features in it.

Ah, there you go, you design that car and then you send it to the drafters and they will do rendering and sketch in blueprint on the computer the car you designed. When they are done, you review and tell them to fix this or that to finalize your rendering what the memos say. Then it is send to the clay modelers to do full scale model of the car which is the template of that automobile you designed with your rendering. After it is completed then it goes to the engineers to build the prototype off the clay model and test it. That is another part we will discuss. Test your relationship. When the executives sees this car is completely designed and tested, they will approve it and it will be manufacturing.

Now, I will bring that into relationship perspective. You obey God and serve and pray and fasting then God will give you the plan. Your memo is your Holy Bible. There you will find your likeness of your mate the Lord has made for you. Then you check off like you are an engineer to see if your mate God provides for you is the one for you. As a Designer, CAD Drafter, and Artist as well as Writer, and preached the Gospel in

churches, I understood. Throughout this book, I will use my professional experience as a Freelance Designer to compare with the scriptures.

When passed, you are on your way to marriage and be married and procreate.

Now, you get a pen and paper. Like in the books, Foundation of Cs in Relationship and Marriage. You do likewise that you service in the Lord. Start off with prayers.

But my God shall supply all your need according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus.

-- Philippians 4:19

How? Just ask!

7 Ask, and it shall be given you; seek, and ye shall find; knock, and it shall be opened unto you:

8 For every one that asketh receiveth; and he that seeketh findeth; and to him that knocketh it shall be opened.

-- Matthew 7:7 and 8

Jesus spoke that and that is the truth that when you pray, you ask and God will give you, you seek and you will find. Knock means you knock on the door but spiritually, you "tap-on-God's-shoulder" in the heart and it shall be opened to you.

8th verse repeated to make it clear for us to understand how it works. You just have to pray and talk with God. Designers usually gets the memo after they usually have a meeting with the executives that they want to have a car designed. But first, those executives such as the Board of Directors. Usually the Board of Directors starts with this

MARKFALSO

when they discuss that certain model that is a mid-size sedan and they post pictures of other competitors' models to compare and sees what they can improve by making their product better or economically feasible than their competitors do. They usually buy their competitors' models for reversal engineering to see how it works but also for patent infringements such as a violation of stealing patents. Well, the board directors will discuss and agree on what they should be designed and the secretary of the board will write a memo. A plan. Plus a date for a meeting with vice presidents of each departments: design, drafting, modeling, and engineering as well as research and development. What does this show you in Biblical sense? Prayers.

You pray to God to communicate with Him. For this when you are saved, you will receive the Holy Ghost to communicate with God.

13 And whatsoever ye shall ask in my name, that will I do, that the Father may be glorified in the Son.

14 If ye shall ask any thing in my name, I will do it.

15 If ye love me, keep my commandments.

16 And I will pray the Father, and he shall give you another Comforter, that he may abide with you for ever;

17 Even the Spirit of truth; whom the world cannot receive, because it seeth him not, neither knoweth him: but ye know him; for he dwelleth with you, and shall be in you.

18 I will not leave you comfortless: I will come to you.

-- John 14:13-18

As you can see with your salvation, you are to obey the Lord Jesus Christ, and love Him, and obey His Commandments, then you will receive the Holy Ghost when you are saved.

Now, let's go back to this, you communicate with God by prayers. You know you need to pray. This is the most awesome romantic relationship about Long Distance. Let's look at the scriptures.

1 And Abraham was old, and well stricken in age: and the Lord had blessed Abraham in all things.

2 And Abraham said unto his eldest servant of his house, that ruled over all that he had, Put, I pray thee, thy hand under my thigh:

3 And I will make thee swear by the Lord, the God of heaven, and the God of the earth, that thou shalt not take a wife unto my son of the daughters of the Canaanites, among whom I dwell:

4 But thou shalt go unto my country, and to my kindred, and take a wife unto my son Isaac.

5 And the servant said unto him, Peradventure the woman will not be willing to follow me unto this land: must I needs bring thy son again unto the land from whence thou camest?

6 And Abraham said unto him, Beware thou that thou bring not my son thither again.

7 The LORD God of heaven, which took me from my father's house, and from the land of my kindred, and which spake unto me, and that sware unto me, saying, Unto thy seed will I give this land; he shall send his angel before thee, and thou shalt take a wife unto my son from thence.

8 And if the woman will not be willing to follow thee, then thou shalt be clear from this my oath: only bring not my son thither again.

9 And the servant put his hand under the thigh of Abraham his master, and sware to him concerning that matter.

10 And the servant took ten camels of the camels of his master, and departed; for all the goods of his master were in his hand: and he arose, and went to Mesopotamia, unto the city of Nahor.

11 And he made his camels to kneel down without the city by a well of water at the time of the evening, even the time that women go out to draw water.

12 And he said O LORD God of my master Abraham, I pray thee, send me good speed this day, and shew kindness unto my master Abraham.

13 Behold, I stand here by the well of water; and the daughters of the men of the city come out to draw water:

14 And let it come to pass, that the damsel to whom I shall say, Let down thy pitcher, I pray thee, that I may drink; and she shall say, Drink, and I will give thy camels drink also: let the same be she that thou hast appointed for thy servant Isaac; and thereby shall I know that thou hast shewed kindness unto my master.

15 And it came to pass, before he had done speaking, that, behold, Rebekah came out, who was born to Bethuel, son of Milcah, the wife of Nahor, Abraham's brother, with her pitcher upon her shoulder.

16 And the damsel was very fair to look upon, a virgin, neither had any man known her: and she went down to the well, and filled her pitcher, and came up.

17 And the servant ran to meet her, and said, Let me, I pray thee, drink a little water of thy pitcher.

And she said, Drink, my lord: and she hasted, and let down her pitcher upon her hand, and gave him drink.

And when she had done giving him drink, she said, I will draw water for thy camels also, until they have done drinking.

And she hasted, and emptied her pitcher into the trough, and ran again unto the well to draw water, and drew for all his camels.

And the man wondering at her held his peace, to wit whether the Lord had made his journey prosperous or not.

And it came to pass, as the camels had done drinking, that the man took a golden earring of half a shekel weight, and two bracelets for her hands of ten shekels weight of gold;

And said, Whose daughter art thou? tell me, I pray thee: is there room in thy father's house for us to lodge in?

And she said unto him, I am the daughter of Bethuel the son of Milcah, which she bare unto Nahor.

25 She said moreover unto him, We have both straw and provender enough, and room to lodge in.

And the man bowed down his head, and worshipped the Lord.

And he said, Blessed be the Lord God of my master Abraham, who hath not left destitute my master of his mercy and his truth: I being in the way, the Lord led me to the house of my master's brethren.

And the damsel ran, and told them of her mother's house these things.

And Rebekah had a brother, and his name was Laban: and Laban ran out unto the man, unto the well.

30 And it came to pass, when he saw the earring and bracelets upon his sister's hands, and when he heard the words of Rebekah his sister, saying, Thus spake the man unto me; that he came unto the man; and, behold, he stood by the camels at the well.

31 And he said, Come in, thou blessed of the Lord; wherefore standest thou without? for I have prepared the house, and room for the camels.

32 And the man came into the house: and he ungirded his camels, and gave straw and provender for the camels, and water to wash his feet, and the men's feet that were with him.

33 And there was set meat before him to eat: but he said, I will not eat, until I have told mine errand. And he said, Speak on.

34 And he said, I am Abraham's servant.

35 And the Lord hath blessed my master greatly; and he is become great: and he hath given him flocks, and herds, and silver, and gold, and menservants, and maidservants, and camels, and asses.

36 And Sarah my master's wife bare a son to my master when she was old: and unto him hath he given all that he hath.

37 And my master made me swear, saying, Thou shalt not take a wife to my son of the daughters of the Canaanites, in whose land I dwell:

38 But thou shalt go unto my father's house, and to my kindred, and take a wife unto my son.

39 And I said unto my master, Peradventure the woman will not follow me.

40 And he said unto me, The Lord, before whom I walk, will send his angel with thee, and prosper thy way; and thou shalt take a wife for my son of my kindred, and of my father's house:

41 Then shalt thou be clear from this my oath, when thou comest to my kindred; and if they give not thee one, thou shalt be clear from my oath.

42 And I came this day unto the well, and said, O Lord God of my master Abraham, if now thou do prosper my way which I go:

43 Behold, I stand by the well of water; and it shall come to pass, that when the virgin cometh forth to draw water, and I say to her, Give me, I pray thee, a little water of thy pitcher to drink;

44 And she say to me, Both drink thou, and I will also draw for thy camels: let the same be the woman whom the Lord hath appointed out for my master's son.

45 And before I had done speaking in mine heart, behold, Rebekah came forth with her pitcher on her shoulder; and she went down unto the well, and drew water: and I said unto her, Let me drink, I pray thee.

46 And she made haste, and let down her pitcher from her shoulder, and said, Drink, and I will give thy camels drink also: so I drank, and she made the camels drink also.

47 And I asked her, and said, Whose daughter art thou? And she said, the daughter of Bethuel, Nahor's son, whom Milcah bare unto him: and I put the earring upon her face, and the bracelets upon her hands.

48 And I bowed down my head, and worshipped the Lord, and blessed the Lord God of my master Abraham, which had led me in the right way to take my master's brother's daughter unto his son.

49 And now if ye will deal kindly and truly with my master, tell me: and if not, tell me; that I may turn to the right hand, or to the left.

50 Then Laban and Bethuel answered and said, The thing proceedeth from the Lord: we cannot speak unto thee bad or good.

Behold, Rebekah is before thee, take her, and go, and let her be thy master's son's wife, as the Lord hath spoken.

And it came to pass, that, when Abraham's servant heard their words, he worshipped the Lord, bowing himself to the earth.

And the servant brought forth jewels of silver, and jewels of gold, and raiment, and gave them to Rebekah: he gave also to her brother and to her mother precious things.

And they did eat and drink, he and the men that were with him, and tarried all night; and they rose up in the morning, and he said, Send me away unto my master.

55 And her brother and her mother said, Let the damsel abide with us a few days, at the least ten; after that she shall go.

And he said unto them, Hinder me not, seeing the Lord hath prospered my way; send me away that I may go to my master.

And they said, We will call the damsel, and enquire at her mouth.

And they called Rebekah, and said unto her, Wilt thou go with this man? And she said, I will go.

And they sent away Rebekah their sister, and her nurse, and Abraham's servant, and his men.

And they blessed Rebekah, and said unto her, Thou art our sister, be thou the mother of thousands of millions, and let thy seed possess the gate of those which hate them.

And Rebekah arose, and her damsels, and they rode upon the camels, and followed the man: and the servant took Rebekah, and went his way.

62 And Isaac came from the way of the well Lahairoi; for he dwelt in the south country.

63 And Isaac went out to meditate in the field at the eventide: and he lifted up his eyes, and saw, and, behold, the camels were coming.

64 And Rebekah lifted up her eyes, and when she saw Isaac, she lighted off the camel.

65 For she had said unto the servant, What man is this that walketh in the field to meet us? And the servant had said, It is my master: therefore she took a vail, and covered herself.

66 And the servant told Isaac all things that he had done.

67 And Isaac brought her into his mother Sarah's tent, and took Rebekah, and she became his wife; and he loved her: and Isaac was comforted after his mother's death.

-- Genesis chapter 24

This is quite long but most important focus for this book. As you can see the chapter. This chapter, like many chapters are all in parallel with Jesus Christ and the salvation.

Because Heaven is quite a way from here, Abraham is like God the Father, Isaac is the Son, and Rebekah is the Bride of Christ. The servant, of course, Holy Ghost.

Now, the view here is that beautifully matched. This is how you are to do so. It does not mean your bride (or your groom if you are a female) is living afar from you. It can be next door. Or far as in the Philippines if you are in New York State. Does not matter where but the Lord knows.

You need to pray and guess what? Read the chapter again, what else did the servant do when he prayed as said in verse 12 to 14...

12 And he said O Lord God of my master Abraham, I pray thee, send me good speed this day, and shew kindness unto my master Abraham.

13 Behold, I stand here by the well of water; and the daughters of the men of the city come out to draw water:

14 And let it come to pass, that the damsel to whom I shall say, Let down thy pitcher, I pray thee, that I may drink; and she shall say, Drink, and I will give thy camels drink also: let the same be she that thou hast appointed for thy servant Isaac; and thereby shall I know that thou hast shewed kindness unto my master.

-- Genesis 24:12-14

He prayed for clues! And the rest is history. They wed at the end and they had twins and one bore all 12 sons who became the fathers of their tribes and this is whom you are seeing out there today, Israelis and the Jewish people or they prefer to be called Hebrews.

Praise the Lord. They are God's children today. And this is what lead to the birth of Jesus Christ to die on the Cross for us all and saved us.

All with that prayer. It was important to pray for the servant. It IS very important for all of us Christians to pray for our mate.

Often because of the Liberals and Liberalism and feminists, they are like lions today. Not the type you are seeking for. Like Adam could not find his kind as said in Genesis Chapter 2.

18 And the Lord God said, It is not good that the man should be alone; I will make him an help meet for him.

19 And out of the ground the Lord God formed every beast of the field, and every fowl of the air; and brought them unto Adam to see what he

would call them: and whatsoever Adam called every living creature, that was the name thereof.

20 And Adam gave names to all cattle, and to the fowl of the air, and to every beast of the field; but for Adam there was not found an help meet for him.

-- Genesis 2:18-20

Bolded to emphasize point of the subject. Now, you can see why God saw how lonely Adam was and God said it was time to create a woman which became Adam's wife. That was the rest of the history of Mankind which they bore children.

Now, Adam was looking, not the woman was looking. It was clearly man. Now, why I say it is the male's role in searching for his bride? Throughout the Bible it is clear that male role is above the female.

First of all, let's me show you the scriptures of why it is all male. Starting with God.

For there are three that bear record in heaven, the Father, the Word, and the Holy Ghost: and these three are one.

-- 1 John 5:7

God is one Tribune God, or as we call it, the Trinity. The Trinity is three in one. God is one and has three godpersons-The Father, The Word (John 1:1), and the Holy Ghost (John 14:16) therefore, they are one God. All possess masculine roles.

The angels are masculine too. The three angels in Genesis 18:2,

And he lift up his eyes and looked, and, lo, three men stood by him: and when he saw them, he ran to meet them from the tent door, and bowed himself toward the ground,

-- Genesis 18:2

And the men rose up from thence, and looked toward Sodom: and Abraham went with them to bring them on the way.

-- Genesis 18:16

And

And, behold, six men came from the way of the higher gate, which lieth toward the north, and every man a slaughter weapon in his hand; and one man among them was clothed with linen, with a writer's inkhorn by his side: and they went in, and stood beside the brasen altar.

-- Ezekiel 9:2

And the fallen angels were masculine as well.

2 That the sons of God saw the daughters of men that they were fair; and they took them wives of all which they chose.

3 And the Lord said, My spirit shall not always strive with man, for that he also is flesh: yet his days shall be an hundred and twenty years.

4 There were giants in the earth in those days; and also after that, when the sons of God came in unto the daughters of men, and they bare children to them, the same became mighty men which were of old, men of renown.

-- Genesis 6:2-4

Michael, Gabriel, and Lucifer/Satan were only named and all three angels are masculine. All three verses in order respectively.

And there was war in heaven: **Michael** and his angels fought against the dragon; and the dragon fought and his angels,

-- Revelation 12:7

19 And the angel answering said unto him, I am **Gabriel**, that stand in the presence of God; and am sent to speak unto thee, and to shew thee these glad tidings.

26 And in the sixth month the angel Gabriel was sent from God unto a city of Galilee, named Nazareth,

-- Luke 1:19 and 26

And the dreadful angel who became Satan in Isaiah 14:12

How art thou fallen from heaven, **O Lucifer, son** of the morning! how art thou cut down to the ground, which didst weaken the nations!

-- Isaiah 14:12

As you can see they are all masculine. There are more as said in Sodom and Gomorrah as well. They are males.

So, as you can see, Heaven is masculine.

MALES RULES OVER FEMALES.

The scriptures clearly explained who the head-God is. God is all-masculine as well as the angels are masculine.

Now the scriptures tells us the males are the ones like Christ.

22 Wives, submit yourselves unto your own husbands, as unto the Lord.

23 For the husband is the head of the wife, even as Christ is the head of the church: and he is the saviour of the body.

24 Therefore as the church is subject unto Christ, so let the wives be to their own husbands in every thing.

-- Ephesians 5:22-24.

As the scriptures explained clearly who is the head of the house. Let's see more awesome scriptures here related to this.

1This is a true saying, if **a man** desire the office of a bishop, he desireth a good work.

2 A bishop then must be blameless, **the husband of one wife**, vigilant, sober, of good behaviour, given to hospitality, apt to teach;

3 Not given to wine, no striker, not greedy of filthy lucre; but patient, not a brawler, not covetous;

4 One that ruleth well his own house, having his children in subjection with all gravity;

5 (For if a man know not how to rule his own house, how shall he take care of the church of God?)

-- 1 Timothy 3:1-5

And more. God was speaking to the woman (Adam's wife, Eve)

Unto the woman he said, I will greatly multiply thy sorrow and thy conception; in sorrow thou shalt bring forth children; and **thy desire** [shall be] to thy husband, and he shall rule over thee.

-- Genesis 3:16

3 But I would have you know, that the head of every man is Christ; and the head of the woman [is] the man; and the head of Christ is God.

4 Every man praying or prophesying, having his head covered, dishonoureth his head.

5 But every woman that prayeth or prophesieth with her head uncovered dishonoureth her head: for that is even all one as if she were shaven.

6 For if the woman be not covered, let her also be shorn: but if it be a shame for a woman to be shorn or shaven, let her be covered.

7 For a man indeed ought not to cover his head, forasmuch as he is the image and glory of God: but the woman is the glory of the man.

8 For the man is not of the woman; but the woman of the man.

9 Neither was the man created for the woman; but the woman for the man.

10 For this cause ought the woman to have power on her head because of the angels.

11 Nevertheless neither is the man without the woman, neither the woman without the man, in the Lord.

12 For as the woman is of the man, even so is the man also by the woman; but all things of God.

13 Judge in yourselves: is it comely that a woman pray unto God uncovered?

14 Doth not even nature itself teach you, that, if a man have long hair, it is a shame unto him?

15 But if a woman have long hair, it is a glory to her: for [her] hair is given her for a covering.

16 But if any man seem to be contentious, we have no such custom, neither the churches of God.

-- 1 Corinthians 11: 3-16

Because of this nature, it is clear in verses 8 and 9 that who is the head? The man. Because of that verse, it made sense in supportive to the scriptures of Genesis chapter 2 when God created woman out of Adam's Rib.

The woman was created to procreate, period. The woman was created to be helpmeet as said in King James Authorized 1611 version that it has the scripture correctly means the woman is to help her husband in all chores and raising the family. Not a slave mind you. The difference between a slave and a helpmeet is quite vastly that a slave is a person who was forced to serve their owners for the purpose of fornication, to serve food, to be nanny, to be bathers, and for pleasure themselves. As well as for farming and do unwanted duties.

A help meet is a willing person who loves her husband and be on his side in support. Help meet is a person who helps the other. Therefore, the women are to submit to their husbands. Yet the husbands are also to be submitted to their wives. Why? One husband, one wife. Not wives, not playboys, not players, not catfishes, none of that.

18 And the Lord God said, It is not good that the man should be alone; I will make him an **help meet** for him.

20 And Adam gave names to all cattle, and to the fowl of the air, and to every beast of the field; but for Adam there was not found an **help meet** for him.

-- Genesis 2:18

The scripture clearly stated that twice about help meet. In newer translations, it means helper. But help meet really means to help her mate.

Like Moses needed help, a buddy system. Aaron and Hur helped Moses especially with the rod.

8 Then came Amalek, and fought with Israel in Rephidim.

9 And Moses said unto Joshua, Choose us out men, and go out, fight with Amalek: to morrow I will stand on the top of the hill with the rod of God in mine hand.

10 So Joshua did as Moses had said to him, and fought with Amalek: and Moses, Aaron, and Hur went up to the top of the hill.

11 And it came to pass, when Moses held up his hand, that Israel prevailed: and when he let down his hand, Amalek prevailed.

12 But Moses hands were heavy; and they took a stone, and put it under him, and he sat thereon; and Aaron and Hur stayed up his hands, the one on the one side, and the other on the other side; and his hands were steady until the going down of the sun.

13 And Joshua discomfited Amalek and his people with the edge of the sword.

14 And the Lord said unto Moses, Write this for a memorial in a book, and rehearse it in the ears of Joshua: for I will utterly put out the remembrance of Amalek from under heaven.

15 And Moses built an altar, and called the name of it Jehovahnissi:

-- Exodus 17:8-15

The wife is to help the husband. But the husbands needs to comfort their wives by pleasing her.

The point here is that the man prays and find the woman himself. Not the woman find the man. Because we are chosen by God, the women are chosen by the men. We are using the parallel perspective between God and Man, and man and woman. Therefore, we must see how God works in us in His shoes therefore, we must be like Christ.

Therefore if any man be in Christ, he is a new creature: old things are passed away; behold, all things are become new.

-- 2 Corinthians 5:17

Since you are a Christian, you understand that when you got saved, you have new life, you are filled with the Holy Ghost. You are in the Lord. Therefore, your life changed because you repented. That is the first thing Jesus said to us all to do before salvation by being Born-Again as said in John Chapter 3:3 to 16.

Now, you know that to make this work, you need to be like Christ, if you are not sure about your salvation, you really needs to be Born-Again and remember the day you accepted Jesus Christ. For me, it was March 28, 1988. Can you remember yours? They say if you remember it, you are truly Born-Again. Then act like one.

Then with this manner, you will have the power as sons of God...

But as many as received him, to them gave he power to become the sons of God, even to them that believe on his name:

-- John 1:12

BE LIKE THE SONS OF GOD.

Therefore, when you believe in Jesus' Name, you are saved by Grace of God. Now, because of the plan God has for you, you have the power as a son of God therefore, with prayer like the servant said in Genesis chapter 24. One thing to note that it did not say that God told the servant what to pray for. The servant prayed to God what clues he desired for. And he got the desire he was seeking for. He asked God to show him the woman who is willing to offer water for his camels and himself and his caravan team that traveled with him. In another word, because of Matthew 7:7, the same the servant did by asking God, seeking, and knocked. He asked by prayer, seek for the woman, and knocked on her heart and she said yes, she was willing to give water!

Therefore, when the servant did, she answered kindly and offered. She showed she was willing to be a help meet for Isaac who was still grieving that his mother, Sarah passed away.

In fact, Rebekah even wanted to leave that night! Wow, this is the kind of woman we all men love to have. She was willing to leave to get there, a long way from home which was about 1500 miles around the Crescent. From where modern Israel is to modern day Iraq is via through Turkey, not hot dry desert of Jordan. The Crescent is still in existence today ever since the Great Flood because of the rivers was enough to feed nature such as trees and plants and vegetation such as food. Also animals for farming.

It was easier to go through the long way for safety reasons. Most people did this during Biblical times both Old Testament and New Testament with the exception of Revelation which is modern day.

We already now know what kind of woman to seek for. Let's go on to what kind of woman you shall seek for biblically or we call it Biblically Correct.

CHAPTER TWO: THE TYPE OF WOMAN WE SEEK FOR.

The kind of woman we all seeking for is quite clear not like modern day "animals" such as leechers as my mother used to call who are scammers, suck all the money and time and energy from a naïve man. She is correct. My life went through this and I experienced this situation that I was naïve. Because I understood now and wiser and better, I can still see that in Christian men my age still being naïve! This is the problem with Christians. Big time. Not mean to say they are being naïve. They were even naïve before they accepted the Lord Jesus Christ or even not totally understand the gravity of their disastrous experience that God was trying to show them.

You still can be naïve and be blessed with truly stalwart Christian woman who is strong in the Lord. I understood this. A few Christian men understood this. But you need to be strong in faith in the Lord like Ephesians 6:10 to 18.

10 Finally, my brethren, be strong in the Lord, and in the power of his might.

11 Put on the whole armour of God, that ye may be able to stand against the wiles of the devil.

12 For we wrestle not against flesh and blood, but against principalities, against powers, against the rulers of the darkness of this world, against spiritual wickedness in high places.

13 Wherefore take unto you the whole armour of God, that ye may be able to withstand in the evil day, and having done all, to stand.

14 Stand therefore, having your loins girt about with truth, and having on the breastplate of righteousness;

15 And your feet shod with the preparation of the gospel of peace;

16 Above all, taking the shield of faith, wherewith ye shall be able to quench all the fiery darts of the wicked.

17 And take the helmet of salvation, and the sword of the Spirit, which is the word of God:

18 Praying always with all prayer and supplication in the Spirit, and watching thereunto with all perseverance and supplication for all saints;

-- Ephesians 6:10-18

Therefore, with being a "Christian Soldier of Ephesians 6, you should be by then ready to have a relationship. Are you ready to have a relationship? So, now we need to start over!

I wrote this on purpose to show you why. You need to be strong in the Lord. Not to be weak. Ephesians 6 explained well what you need to be already reached there with the knowledge of the scripture and as said in1 Timothy 3 regarding a man being a bishop of his house and church as well. A family is a church as matter of fact because Jesus is in with the two.

For where two or three are gathered together in my name, there am I in the midst of them.

-- Matthew 18:20

Therefore, a marriage is a trinity, not duo. It is three-in-one.

Because of this nature, you need to be equally yoked.

Now, first of all, it has to do with you first before you can find your mate. I totally understand maybe since age 10 you wanted a girlfriend then later, a wife. I went through the same boat as you went through. The theory is that we all experienced this the same desire. God allowed this desire that you wanted to marry and have a family. I get that. I understand. But let me tell you this. God wants you to do something for Him FIRST. In my dream in 1985, I was told to do something for God FIRST!

But seek ye first the kingdom of God, and his righteousness; and all these things shall be added unto you.

-- Matthew 6:33

Seek God first. Then all things will happen around you. A new job, wife, children, snowmobiles. Oh, do not start with me on that winter sport. Hahaha.

Seek God first as in priority. Top of the list. List God number one in your life. When you do, then God will bless you. Normally, when you have your future spouse, you normally place her/him if you are female, second. God first, your spouse second.

Then children and then rest on the list. Satan is not on the list!

Ok, now you understand you must serve God first. Then when God sees you are strong and faithful, not being naïve. THEN you can pray and find a wife. At his time.

1 To every thing there is a season, and a time to every purpose under the heaven:

2 A time to be born, and a time to die; a time to plant, and a time to pluck up that which is planted;

3 A time to kill, and a time to heal; a time to break down, and a time to build up;

4 A time to weep, and a time to laugh; a time to mourn, and a time to dance;

5 A time to cast away stones, and a time to gather stones together; a time to embrace, and a time to refrain from embracing;

6 A time to get, and a time to lose; a time to keep, and a time to cast away;

7 A time to rend, and a time to sew; a time to keep silence, and a time to speak;

8 A time to love, and a time to hate; a time of war, and a time of peace.

9 What profit hath he that worketh in that wherein he laboureth?

10 I have seen the travail, which God hath given to the sons of men to be exercised in it.

11 He hath made every thing beautiful in his time: also he hath set the world in their heart, so that no man can find out the work that God maketh from the beginning to the end.

-- Ecclesiastes 3:1-11

God is in control of everything and the plans for your life. You will be married. For some, unfortunately will not be married. For instance, maybe God will call you to be a

missionary to travel the world and it is difficult to have your spouse along with you and children.

True story: In 1997, in San Jose, Costa Rica, a missionary from that country was joining the two American missionaries to travel on the road for about four to five weeks of missions throughout Central America all the way up to Guatemala on a very rough narrow CA-1 which is the main highway, not like your Interstate 90, 81, 75, 5, 80, 95, etc. Not like Route 11 or 20. None of that. More like if you have a camp in the Adirondacks, the backroads to your camp from the main road is good comparative. Or like the current disrepair-able old Historic Route 66, the Mother Road from Chicago to Santa Monica Pier, California.

Facing the dangers would be common throughout the trip. Through rigid military and military police at the borders, and yes, the team faced car broken down in front of the military boot camp right along on CA-1, a forest fire heavy with smoke, a deranged man with a machete weaving ready to attack the team, and a corrupt police officer forcing us to bribe to take a child or face arrest. Also Communists rebels waving machine guns and marching on streets of Central America. But God is good.

All that during the 1997 Central America Mission trip.

The Costa Rican Missionary's wife cried but also his daughter cried out loud saying, "Papa, papa! Don't go!" all in English instead of their traditional native Spanish language they talk to each other.

So, this is why not all Christians are called to be married. Maybe God wants individuals to serve God alone. Like the Cherubs constant in prayers and bowing before God forever at the foot of the Great Throne of God. Appear not to have any social life with other angels.

Same point. So, for some of you are blessed to be married others do not. Remember this that the calling are not the same for everyone. Some are called to serve, some are called to become pastors, some are to be family (spouse and parents), some are even called to serve to defend the Constitution and died so that we can have freedom to

serve God (Communists and Socialists and Muslims do not allow Christianity, period). So, to speak, God has his plan for each of us differently.

God does plant desire for you to be with someone. I know I went through mine as an older child/young teen that I like to have a girlfriend and I had a few come and go then wanted a wife.

That was God's plan for me.

Sometimes it can be Satan planting those desires and knew some people are quite weak and can cause problems or even trouble with the law. Those people are in much need of prayers for salvation and healing when they are incarnated in prison or mental hospital.

Some people do have calling to be married but rejected dating and they too need to be in prayers because they are so confused. A certain Christian author wrote a book complaining about dating and encouraged courtship. Courtship and dating are the same thing. It is how you interpret it.

Give it all to the Lord your desires. All of it. Even yourself. This is the next step as you are giving it all.

1 I beseech you therefore, brethren, by the mercies of God, that ye present your bodies a living sacrifice, holy, acceptable unto God, which is your reasonable service.

2 And be not conformed to this world: but be ye transformed by the renewing of your mind, that ye may prove what is that good, and acceptable, and perfect, will of God.

-- Romans 12:1-2

As you can see, it is important you give it all to the Lord even your troubles of your wants and desires. I know you want to have a girlfriend, a boyfriend, a wife, a husband.

Even you want to have children. I am speaking of each stage and talking to both genders here.

God feeds you desire for anything and you are supposed to then return them to the Lord and God will bless you.

Giving all to the Lord is best way because of the same difference of courtship and dating. More on that later.

Giving all to the Lord means actually giving him your troubles that you have the desires to marry. You want to love and be loved with someone like you. You want to have children, you want to spend time with to do things together such as go to church, grocery shopping, shopping at the stores you both like to go to, taking a trip to see awesome and beautiful places. You also want to live with someone you love in marriage. You want to make each other happy in all things, not just to consummate.

So, give it all to the Lord. It is called fasting. Many Christians think it is just food fasting. Well, that can work but that is not how you fast when it comes to you want someone special. Giving all to the Lord is part of fasting. You want to love and marry someone special? Give that up and do not talk with opposite sex except your family members such as parents and siblings. For men, you can talk with your mother and sisters. For women, you can talk with your father and your brothers. However, do not talk with strangers, friends, etc except you are at work, you have to talk with your co-workers and bosses because it is work, not anything else. That can be understandable unless you want to take a work sabbatical, a break from work for few weeks or anything like that. That would work best.

Take a sabbatical so you can focus on fasting. Go camping by yourself in the Adirondacks or a small tropical island in the South Pacific Sea. Ok, that is bit too far for me to say but you get the idea. Get away from heavy surrounding.

But thou, when thou prayest, enter into thy closet, and when thou hast shut thy door, pray to thy Father which is in secret; and thy Father which seeth in secret shall reward thee openly.

-- Matthew 6:6

Then you pray non-stop.

Pray without ceasing.

-- 1 Thessalonians 5:17

So, you just pray and fast.

Howbeit this kind goeth not out but by prayer and fasting.

-- Matthew 17:21

And this is how you can do it.

Defraud ye not one the other, except it be with consent for a time, that ye may give yourselves to fasting and prayer; and come together again, that Satan tempt you not for your incontinency.

-- 1 Corinthians 7:5

Bold for making point. Of course, this way you can resist temptation and Satan cannot tempt you.

Jesus did this for forty days in the wilderness. If we are to live like Christ, we should follow his example is to pray and fast in the wilderness. Be sure you do tell someone

where you going because sometimes, things happen. It happened to a Christian man from Syracuse who went up to the northern part of the Adirondacks in the remoted area that it was too cold at night and warm during the day. He died of coldness and heart attack. Just be sure you know where you going though. Bring your phone, bring a radio in case of some natural disaster is coming such as if you are in the Bahamas or the Caribbean, the hurricane season... not wise to go at that time of the year.

My understanding is that when you do, you entirely give up that action or desire. Same goes for anything. You want to be a doctor? Good question. Fast and prayer! How? Give up that desire that you want to be a doctor. Ignore all the interests in medical field.

Jesus gave all of his life after He was baptized by going to the wilderness to pray and fast for forty days and Satan tempted Jesus. You will be tempted too. And you will noticed that there was an emergency Jesus heard and had to go to as said in verse 12. Read Matthew 4.

1 Then was Jesus led up of the Spirit into the wilderness to be tempted of the devil.

2 And when he had fasted forty days and forty nights, he was afterward an hungred.

3 And when the tempter came to him, he said, If thou be the Son of God, command that these stones be made bread.

4 But he answered and said, It is written, Man shall not live by bread alone, but by every word that proceedeth out of the mouth of God.

5 Then the devil taketh him up into the holy city, and setteth him on a pinnacle of the temple,

6 And saith unto him, If thou be the Son of God, cast thyself down: for it is written, He shall give his angels charge concerning thee: and in their

hands they shall bear thee up, lest at any time thou dash thy foot against a stone.

7 Jesus said unto him, It is written again, Thou shalt not tempt the Lord thy God.

8 Again, the devil taketh him up into an exceeding high mountain, and sheweth him all the kingdoms of the world, and the glory of them;

9 And saith unto him, All these things will I give thee, if thou wilt fall down and worship me.

10 Then saith Jesus unto him, Get thee hence, Satan: for it is written, Thou shalt worship the Lord thy God, and him only shalt thou serve.

11 Then the devil leaveth him, and, behold, angels came and ministered unto him.

12 Now when Jesus had heard that John was cast into prison, he departed into Galilee;

-- Matthew 4:1-12

This is why keep the phone with you. But turn it off.

Now, as you can see, you will be tempted. You will be tempted you want to do the flesh. Temptation is the beginning of the sin. You see, you recalled as a kid you were tempted to take your favorite chocolate bar from the grocery store checkout aisle when you were sitting in the shopping cart while your mommy was busy putting food on the conveyer belt so she can buy those food. You were going to take it but your mommy saw that and spanked your hand. Ouch! Right? Good.

That is called temptation. But temptation has a resistance compared to sin. Temptation is like eye candy but to a point compared to a sin. A sin, say, a man paid money to a prostitute and fornicate with her. That statement is true to explain it is a sin. This is an

example. Now, Temptation is, say another man saw that prostitute and he drove by and dreaming of doing fornication with the same prostitute a man earlier paid for. Now, that is a sin too because he allowed committing adultery in his heart as it is said in Matthew 5:28. But right now, the third man, he also drove by and saw that prostitute looking at him and waving but the man ignored adultery in his heart and ignored thoughts with his mind and his genital. Nothing! The three men I compared are akin to the Three Little Pigs. The third one having a brick house is the one who resisted temptation. He passed the test. Maybe that third man will actually stop his car and bring his bible and a tract and go witness that prostitute about the Lord Jesus Christ and get her saved and get her off the street.

Did that third man sinned at all? None, in fact, he actually followed God's commandment that he is to go preach to that nation: prostitutes.

So, are you strong enough to be like that third man? You better! You do not want to be like those first two men. They are not ready.

Yes, unfortunately, any religious men, Christians or non-Christians will sin. And this book deals with finding the right woman and because of temptations, and you do not want to settle for second best, you need to settle for your best that God provides.

This is where many Christian men have faced consequences such as marrying the wrong woman. Why? They were tempted by her beauty. Like those Biblical men, Solomon, Jacob, David, even Adam. Adam had right woman but he was like the second man I described because he allowed his wife who was not yet named as Eve to be a prostitute. She was selling him the idea to eat that forbidden fruit. Prostitutes selling the idea to fornicate or commit adultery.

In this modern world, there are too many women who are so sexually attractive and it made so many men sexually aroused. This is a whole another subject in another book about sexuality.

To find that right woman starts with you, gentlemen.

Women, to find that right man of God, it starts with you, women.

How? Grow up. Cast away your sinful lustful lifestyle. Be modest, Tone down that look. Leave the beauty usually found in birds and not us. Male birds are more attractive than females. Male birds use their beauty to attract their females to be their mates. Male Peacock shows off the beauty of the feather with vocal calling to the females without feathers. Male Cardinals are vibrant red to attract the unattractive brown Cardinals. Leave all that to the nature.

Women with makeups are more likely but not necessarily high maintenance. Some of them felt they need to wear make-ups in my *observation and opinion* is because they felt ugly themselves. They could be depressed. Remember, this is my opinion but not a fact. But potentially a fact.

Some women do wear them to attract men. But I heard more of because they want to be the prettiest woman on the block.

Whatever the reason, they do wear the make-ups ever since the start of the Twentieth Century.

They feel sexier wearing what they like to wear. Exposed chest, tight tops, leggings, flashdance shirts, heavy makeups, sexy platform stilettos or pumps, and even wearing bra as a fashion, not as breast support.

Those are the types you do not want to be associated and not Biblical.

You want a woman who loves you for who you are.

Women, you want to be natural and he will love you for who you are, not the appearance.

If you read in the Bible about those men in the Old Testament, you will find why it was important not to look at the appearances.

Maybe Muslims got one thing correct: wearing a hijab or a burqa. And the Roman Catholics had nuns wear their habit. They get those habits from Virgin Mary because women back then during Christ's and even Old Testament that the women covered themselves. The real reason for the covering are more likely because of sandy desert they lived in. Most of the Middle East are desert.

But also Rebekah was the first to cover herself when she arrived at the estate of Abraham and the two brides of Jacobs. Leah was not attractive compared to Rachel and the covering really made the difference.

Speaking of appearance, this is where Samuel, the prophet made mistake when finding the man to replace King Saul.

1 And the Lord said unto Samuel, How long wilt thou mourn for Saul, seeing I have rejected him from reigning over Israel? fill thine horn with oil, and go, I will send thee to Jesse the Bethlehemite: for I have provided me a king among his sons.

2 And Samuel said, How can I go? if Saul hear it, he will kill me. And the Lord said, Take an heifer with thee, and say, I am come to sacrifice to the Lord.

3 And call Jesse to the sacrifice, and I will shew thee what thou shalt do: and thou shalt anoint unto me him whom I name unto thee.

4 And Samuel did that which the Lord spake, and came to Bethlehem. And the elders of the town trembled at his coming, and said, Comest thou peaceably?

5 And he said, Peaceably: I am come to sacrifice unto the Lord: sanctify yourselves, and come with me to the sacrifice. And he sanctified Jesse and his sons, and called them to the sacrifice.

6 And it came to pass, when they were come, that he looked on Eliab, and said, Surely the Lord's anointed is before him.

7 But the Lord said unto Samuel, Look not on his countenance, or on the height of his stature; because I have refused him: for the Lord seeth not as man seeth; for man looketh on the outward appearance, but the Lord looketh on the heart. **8** Then Jesse called Abinadab, and made him pass before Samuel. And he said, Neither hath the Lord chosen this.

9 Then Jesse made Shammah to pass by. And he said, Neither hath the Lord chosen this.

10 Again, Jesse made seven of his sons to pass before Samuel. And Samuel said unto Jesse, The Lord hath not chosen these.

11 And Samuel said unto Jesse, Are here all thy children? And he said, There remaineth yet the youngest, and, behold, he keepeth the sheep. And Samuel said unto Jesse, Send and fetch him: for we will not sit down till he come hither.

12 And he sent, and brought him in. Now he was ruddy, and withal of a beautiful countenance, and goodly to look to. And the Lord said, Arise, anoint him: for this is he.

13 Then Samuel took the horn of oil, and anointed him in the midst of his brethren: and the Spirit of the Lord came upon David from that day forward. So Samuel rose up, and went to Ramah.

-- 1 Samuel 16:1-13

Appearance is not important. Height, looks, muscles are not important. Spiritually and mentally are what the Lord seek for. Why? David was humble and was a shepherd taking care of the sheep and he had killed wild beasts that were coming after his flock of sheep. This actual is parallel with a pastor or a leader of a nation would do with his people, the congregants and citizens, respectively. God already trained David as a young man and it was not expecting to David until when David saw Goliath and killed him with a stone he threw from a slingshot. The beasts going after the sheep is the same as the enemies of God including Goliath, and other enemies during David's life thereafter. Even King Saul wanted to go after David.

We all need to be like David and not like his brothers. This presented an issue among people today. Women go after handsome men as they call it, "Tall, dark, and handsome" rather than men who are Godly. Men, like women, they go after the most beautiful girl on the block, or workplace, or church, or even the whole world. Clearly this is trophy wife syndrome.

This leads to temptation and have much fornication lifestyle. Day by day, every day in 2017 now, that the victims of both genders are screaming that the predators are or were touching them improperly. Millions of viewers are watching pornographic films streaming and even at adult lifestyle retailors such as adult book stores, gentlemen's clubs, etc. Fornications are addicted to people.

They see the beautiful looking people and they desire to find someone alike. They even saw that in movies, I am referring to regular movies you find in your movie theaters nearest you. The DVDs in your favorite department stores. All those Hollywood even itself in hot water lately with the sexual harassment scandal or sexual murders as I call that instead of rapes controversy along with governments which was common ever since Biblical times. Historical facts goes back to the Roman Empire. Even Biblical history facts goes back. Look at Genesis chapter 6.

Because of the beauty even the fallen angels lusted after earthy women. Even today, for sure that there are fallen angels tempted to do it with modern women because of their appearances. High heels, mini-skirts, exposed chests, heavy make-ups, and wild hairdos. Also polished nails and jewelries. Today people felt they have to dress like those in the movies and television programs as well as streaming. They feel they must do the same.

And as for men, with their pumped up chests, abs, clean cut grooming, shaven, and suave appearances to match to a popular British Spy all the women drool after in the movies and in the books as well.

The exposure sexuality in the media can lead to criminal crimes. There are dozens arrested in my hometown Syracuse, NY already with pornographic viewership

especially airing little girls or under-aged girls that appeared to be adults in illicit films and photographs.

Appearance is not important. What is in the heart is more important as many say. And they are correct although most of us do not follow that.

There is a story about a Deaf man who married a real gorgeous woman. A model-type of woman. Real beautiful so much beauty that she gets all the attention from other men but what about her husband? He needed time with her. Then one day, he was fed up so he decided to divorce her secretly and then she asked him why? Because she gave other men attention and not her husband because of her beauty. He was not happy. Well, the man found another woman who is an average looking and he married her and is very happy with her because no other men look upon her.

Unfortunately, today we have millions, if not, billions of people looking awesome, beautiful, and beautiful in own way. Say, I find a lady beautiful but others say she is ugly. Heard that before. But how you see it interprets in your heart is different. Sure, I see a gorgeous woman but they said she is ugly. That is because they were able to see through the thickness of skin to see what type of woman she is.

And yes, she is ugly when you really shake up your eyes and head to see how awful she is.

There are beautiful women who are ugly as I can see on the exterior but they beautiful to other men because they saw how beautiful they look on the outside and the inside. Go figure. This is where I am trying to say. Certain true soulmates can see their mates beautiful if they are fortunate to see both. This is the most difficult to explain about the appearance. This is perhaps why Samuel had difficulties to find a true man of God God chose to replace King Saul. His difficulty was to see beyond

Of course, every day you will see gorgeous people. In the mall, in the grocery store, restaurants, in the park, campgrounds, and more. It is difficult to ignore that fact and we both men and women will one way or another look at the opposite sex. Even worse, in bars, night clubs, gyms, fitness centers, fashion shows, and major cities where they

tend to dress very provoking such as Beverly Hills, California, Miami, Florida, Paris, New York, and London, and other major cities.

Some churches women are dressed that way. Most modest would be Amish and Mennonites and Fundamentalist Latter Day Saints. The Anabaptists as well as Muslims and Eastern religious people in non-Christian world are very modest in their appearances. The more fundamentalist a religion organization is, the more modest or has more strict dress rules they presented. It is called, "legalism".

REVIEW OF STEPS.

So we have prayers and fasting which is important we need to do when we are seeking for the person God will provide. That is the first step. Second is you need be aware of what you are doing. It is so easy to be trapped with the wrong one.

The wrong ones are unsaved souls. You do not want to marry the wrong person based on their real intentions or masks. For instance, you may be falling for the woman who is attending a "church" that is questionable. For instance, Baptists would not work well with Pentecostalists. Pentecostalism is speaking of tongues, visions, and has ritualism that are not abide or found in Baptists such as dancing and shouting and rising hands and shake them. Their interpretation of filling with the Holy Ghost is different than what the interpretation of the Baptists believe in. However, Baptists tend to line closely with the Anabaptists such as Amish and Mennonites up to a point.

Assemblies of God would line well with a non-denomination Pentecostal or Charismatic Church because of main focus: the Gifts of the Holy Ghost.

But then there are break downs of different denomination sects that further explains the differences. Such instance are found in Baptists: Southern Baptist and Fundamentalist Baptist are quite different. Fundamentalist Baptist are independent and they are immersed in King James Bible while standard Independent Baptist churches are accepting various versions of the Holy Bible that are contradicted from King James such as verses only found in King James such as 1 John 5:7 and 8; as well as the interpretation are not exact the same such as several verses in the same Bible as it is in other Bibles such as Luke 4:4.

So, you know now the importance of your faith opposing your future mate. This highly recommended to proceed with caution.

You will need to test the water. In this case, Christian-wisely or Biblically-wise, test the fruits.

Ye shall know them by their fruits. Do men gather grapes of thorns, or figs of thistles?

-- Matthew 7:16

And those Fruits of the Spirits are found in...

22 But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, longsuffering, gentleness, goodness, faith,

23 Meekness, temperance: against such there is no law.

-- Galatians 5:22-23

The Fruits in question are love, joy, peace, longsuffering, gentleness, goodness, and faith as well as meekness, and temperance. The Bible showed us that those Fruits are necessary to show your Spiritual Walk with God correctly with those foundation. Not to be confused with the Foundation of Cs. That is relationship and marriage which are awesome book as a resource and tool for relationship and marriage. This is to show Believers and even non-Believers about Jesus Christ in their lives.

Let's quickly break down those nine fruits. We need to act like Christ. You will see what those Fruits are and are connected to God. Amen! You have your bibles? Use your favorite King James Version and read when you see the verses for each. You will understand why when you see it. There are no links to the verses online. If you prefer,

you can go to your favorite King James website and copy and paste verses below and read online.

Love. Love is love, period. Charity. You love one another, your enemies, and yourself. But most of all, love God, period. Verses related to this if you must: 1 Corinthians 13; Matthew 5:43-44; Matthew 22:36-40; Mark 12:28-31; John 14:15; and above all is John 3:16 that God so loved the world-you, that He send His Only Begotten Son, Jesus Christ to die for you.

Joy. You need to be happy and rejoicing at all times because once you are saved, you are saved! Amen! Who wants a complainer? Who wants negative life? So, be joyful! Deuteronomy 12:7, 12, 18; Philippians 3:1 and 4:4. Above all in Joy is this... Luke 10:21 because Jesus rejoiced!

Peace. Peace is when you are not angry, not being political, not having problems and know that you have it peaceful life with God and the same shall with others. Harmony. Matthew 5:9; Mark 9:50; Luke 10:5; and Jesus held peace often or said peace to others. One example- Luke 7:50.

Longsuffering. It means have patience. Patient. Many of us do not. Want to hurry and hurry. This or that now. Or cannot wait. We need to wait. Wait on God, wait on this or that in our lives. Romans 5:3 and 4; James 1:2-8; Luke 8:15. Jesus had patience big time especially with the walking, the riding the donkey, and most of all was to be arrested, abused, spitted, pushed, whipped, forced Jesus to walk with His wooden rugged cross uphill, and nailed and died on the Cross. The most beautiful toughest of all patient. He also faced temptation for 40 days. All four Gospels.

Gentleness. Softly, nice, kindness. You see the word in Gentleman or Gentlemen. Fine, fancy. Mildness, and more. Titus 3: 2 and 4; 2 Timothy 2:24; James 3:17; and 1 Peter 2:18. Jesus exhibited gentleness and kindness to all. Even to the Children of God. Throughout the Gospel Jesus expressed gentleness and kind to others. He is the way, the Truth, and the Life- John 14:6. He is like a lawyer for you only if you accepted Jesus as Lord and Savior. Amen!

Goodness. Like gentleness, goodness is when you are good. You hear people expressing, "God is good! Amen!" Well, it is more than that. Goodness is like what I quote from the Catholic Sun newspaper in January 1974, "If you are bad, no, you better be good in our Lord." This quote was from myself who wrote that back then. Several verses explains goodness. They are more than just kindness. It is doing something right and morally and spiritually correct. Romans 15:14; Romans 11:22; and now related to God is good-- Exodus 34:6. We need to be like God-- Numbers 10:32.

Faith. Faith is important for all mankind when they all accept Jesus as Lord and Savior. Once saved, you are a Child of God. You have to have in God. 11th Chapter of Hebrew clearly explained it all quite equitably. Luke 7:49 and 50. God has faith in us also! Jesus even went through temptation and had faith he will pass and he did. God is faithful. 1 Corinthians 10:13.

Meekness. Meekness is humble. Be humble. It is the opposite of boasting, ego, and narcissism. Ephesians 4:2; James 4:10; 1 Peter 5:6; Titus 3:2. Jesus had humble, meekness because He came to this world to die on the Cross for us and he sure did died on the Cross, buried, and risen from the Dead and went to Heaven so that we shall be saved. It is our faith! Throughout the Four Gospels. Read it all. The whole thing is about Meekness, humble, love, and all that Jesus had for us.

Temperance. Sobriety, self-resistance. In another word, self-control. No tempers, no anger, no stupidity, no going crazy. And no complaining! 2 Peter 1:6; Romans 12:3; 1 Thessalonians 5:6; and 1 Timothy 3:11. Also 1 Timothy 3:2. Jesus himself had temperance. Like patience. However, Jesus is God and Jesus spoke to rebuke religious leaders and people. Yet, to everyone, God loves us all. This is quite different however, Jesus actually had temperance. God is in control! Amen! You heard that before! God can help you. Again with this verse- 1 Corinthians 10:13. Also the Holy Ghost can help you. God controls self as well as everything. Because God is God, period. Psalms 103:19; 1 Timothy 6:15; and many verses.

Now, those are the traits you need in someone special. Those nine traits or fruits to look for. Is she/he that good person with most or all traits? That is one of many questions you may have. I am sure you love to do a scale test like a psychologist would

analyze that person you are interested in. This is not great idea though because it is unscientific like that cult is doing and spiritually you need to focus on the guidance of the Holy Ghost. Let God guide you.

Howbeit when he, the Spirit of truth, is come, he will guide you into all truth: for he shall not speak of himself; but whatsoever he shall hear, that shall he speak: and he will shew you things to come.

-- John 16:13

With the guidance of the Holy Ghost, God will show you things to come even the prophecy of your future mate. May it be through dreams or may it be through wide-awake in a vision. You will see the Holy Ghost's guidance once you are truly stalwart faithful Christian that you are filled and strongly in the Lord. Not everyone will receive the Gifts of the Spirit. However, when you do, you will receive and you will know when you pray and fast.

With prayers and fasting and do abide with those seven fruits, you will then receive the gifts of the Spirit to state you will see your mate.

Rarely does it happen and it happened to one Christian man and he saw his bride after fasting starting New Year's and he did not talk or listen to women and God blessed him for helping a woman who had a flat tire. Because of this, the Lord blessed him with the ability to see the visions in his dreams what will happen and who is the bride. One thing though, no name was revealed. God has his plan! Amen.

You can receive blessing when you ask for clues. Clues says you? Well, yes, clues. That is what the servant said in Genesis chapter 24, the Long-Distance Relationship Chapter. He asked for clues and he found the woman he asked for when he prayed to God. When that happened, she replied exactly what he prayed for.

This is how you can find your mate. You ask for it. Praise the Lord. Brothers in Christ, you need to pray, fast, and ask God for clues when your fasting-prayer ends. You will know when. God will test you like with that man who went through with replacing a flat

tire on a cold snowy winter evening back in January 1985. He had real life "Back to the Future" moment with the dream after he read Genesis chapter 24 and asked for clues. He sure got his clues alright.

The hard part is finding her at the right time. That is what God held him back but the 2003 dream he had was clearly explaining the final dream- after married and after had daughter and she is pregnant second time at his brother's house for a dinner.

Now, because of this, this is when it will happen.

You need to pray for clues. Ask God for several things. Ask God for clues when, where, how, what she look like, and most of all, who is she. This God can lead you. When you do, you get the blessing. Look at Proverbs 18:22--

Whoso findeth a wife findeth a good thing, and obtaineth favour of the Lord.

-- Proverbs 18:22

That verse clearly stated that is true that it is the man's job to find a woman, not the woman find the man. Sorry, sisters! You are not to choose a man but the man to choose the woman. Why? Let's read verses regarding this.

But I would have you know, that the head of every man is Christ; and the head of the woman is the man; and the head of Christ is God.

-- 1 Corinthians 11:3

Quite clearly the man is the head. Again, another supportive verse-

For the husband is the head of the wife, even as Christ is the head of the church: and he is the saviour of the body.

24 Therefore as the church is subject unto Christ, so let the wives be to their own husbands in every thing.

25 Husbands, love your wives, even as Christ also loved the church, and gave himself for it;

-- Ephesians 5:23-25

Of course Apostle Paul wrote both of it. But there are more and explains why the man is the head.

7 For a man indeed ought not to cover his head, forasmuch as he is the image and glory of God: but the woman is the glory of the man.

8 For the man is not of the woman: but the woman of the man.

-- 1 Corinthians 11:7-8

You see, if we are going to match up, we need to understand we are the Bride of Christ and Jesus Christ is the Head of the Church. Church means us, believers. Not buildings. Jesus is the head as said above—see Ephesians 5:23. Because of Christ is the head of the church, this means man is the head. You must understand the role belongs to the man starting no one other than with Adam.

26 And God said, Let us make man in our image, after our likeness: and let them have dominion over the fish of the sea, and over the fowl

of the air, and over the cattle, and over all the earth, and over every creeping thing that creepeth upon the earth.

27 So God created man in his own image, in the image of God created he him; male and female created he them.

-- Genesis 1:26-27

Therefore, this is what God commanded that day when God created man that day. The role is masculine.

Let's see the roles of God.

7 For there are three that bear record in heaven, the Father, the Word, and the Holy Ghost: and these three are one.

8 And there are three that bear witness in earth, the Spirit, and the water, and the blood: and these three agree in one.

-- 1 John 5:7-8

Of course, the Trinity. The Father, the Word, and the Holy Ghost and those three are one. And the deity of Jesus Christ is this. He is male.

For God so loved the world, that he gave his only begotten Son, that whosoever believeth in him should not perish, but have everlasting life.

-- John 3:16

So, the Word is God that Jesus Christ, the Son of the Living God. Clearly! Because Jesus spoke the Word throughout the Holy Bible and in presence.

1 In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God.

2 The same was in the beginning with God.

3 All things were made by him; and without him was not any thing made that was made.

-- John 1:1-3

So Jesus Christ is the Word. Now, you know He is the Bridegroom according to the scripture. Although Matthew 25th Chapter spoke of the rapture or the Blessed Hope as they call it. The message is clear about Jesus Christ's role.

1 Then shall the kingdom of heaven be likened unto ten virgins, which took their lamps, and went forth to meet the bridegroom.

2 And five of them were wise, and five were foolish.

3 They that were foolish took their lamps, and took no oil with them:

4 But the wise took oil in their vessels with their lamps.

5 While the bridegroom tarried, they all slumbered and slept.

6 And at midnight there was a cry made, Behold, the bridegroom cometh; go ye out to meet him.

-- Matthew 25:1-6

Jesus IS the bridegroom clearly. Because it is to come. Look at this.

7 Let us be glad and rejoice, and give honour to him: for the marriage of the Lamb is come, and his wife hath made herself ready.

8 And to her was granted that she should be arrayed in fine linen, clean and white: for the fine linen is the righteousness of saints.

9 And he saith unto me, Write, Blessed are they which are called unto **the marriage supper of the Lamb**. And he saith unto me, These are the true sayings of God.

-- Revelation 19:7-9

The wedding! It did not say wedding but marriage supper of the Lamb. Ah, that sounds like a wedding reception. Will there be a wedding? Good question. The scripture in Revelations 19 clearly stated in verse 7 that the bride was ready. That we have to go back to Matthew Chapter 25 and read it all and that clearly states we are to be ready on earth. The "engagement" is when God chose you.

4 Then the word of the Lord came unto me, saying,

5 Before I formed thee in the belly I knew thee; and before thou camest forth out of the womb I sanctified thee, and I ordained thee a prophet unto the nations.

-- Jeremiah 1:4-5

Of course, the message was for Jeremiah. The message is the same for us Believers of Jesus Christ. If you are truly saved, you will know. I know. Because God knew you

before the Creation, therefore, you are already chosen. You cannot choose God. God choose you.

Again with this scripture.

According as he hath chosen us in him before the foundation of the world, that we should be holy and without blame before him in love:

-- Ephesians 1:4

Let me paint a picture here. It is like a fan of an actor in Hollywood. He is famous and the girls go crazy about him and wishes to marry him. He did not choose one of the fans. In real life cases, too rare this happened. Maybe one or two out of thousands of thousands of actors in Hollywood.

See? Because God is above you, He has the rights to choose you, not you to choose him. As the scripture I said before in Proverbs 18:22 about finding a wife is good thing, it is the man's role to choose a wife.

Genesis chapter 24 clearly stated that in the long version. It is a story. Romantic story about long distance relationship. Kind of like modern day version of "Mail Order Bride." But God blessed them.

CHAPTER THREE: MAKING YOUR MOVE.

Remember that making your move is not a race. Not like a race. It takes time. I know because age is not the reason for getting married such as at age 18 or 21, or 30. Many people like to at that age. Others prefer to wait because of career oriented or because they like the independence. Or because of God tell us so.

Wait on the Lord: be of good courage, and he shall strengthen thine heart: wait, I say, on the Lord.

-- Psalm 27:14

Bolded to emphasize. So, you see you need to wait on the Lord. God has a plan. Because God is the Creator, he is the Creator of Life. He made everything including his plan. Like an architect want to design a new skyscraper. What does he has to do? Listen to his client that they want 200 stories skyscraper and it is all Plexiglas so it will not break and flexibility due to wind sher and the building does shake. He has to know what he is designing. He has a plan. Sure, the client would love that new tallest building in the world to be open tomorrow. He cannot open it tomorrow. He knows he has to wait at least five years before the spire antenna is on top of the skyscraper is placed with the American Flag upon it. The architect has to test the soil, he has to see that city's building codes, the restrictions for the fire and law enforcement so they can be able to response quickly without problem. You all remember the World Trade Center? You all remember the movie about a tower that was on fire. In real life, they had fires.

Now, you know the story of the Tower of Pisa. It was leaning because of the soil. Ah, the architect at the time forgot to test the soil and it leaned and was listing more and more on one side. They had to upright a little bit and it has support to hold it up in present form so that it retains its leaning form to attract tourists. But it was not meant to be leaning.

Well, the same you want is a woman, you have to wait for the Great Creator-God to make that plan happens. Ah, you like to have her this or that. Ha, you cannot order her like you are ordering Chicken Alfredo at a local favorite Italian restaurant near you. Ohhh... The Italian music is playing... The candle votive are all lit at tables, dimmed light... Servers speaking in Italian... Ha. Si, Bellissimo ristorante Italiano!

No, back to reality, it is called prayer and you ask God for clues. God then can give you that as he is making plans for you. You cannot ask God for the hair color you desire, the eyes you desires, the race you desire, the nationality you desire, the height you desire, none of that. This is the problem Jacob had. He wanted Rachel because she is more beautiful than Leah. But it does not work that way in their Jewish Traditions. But Biblically Jewish tradition that the oldest get married first.

However, you still can pray for those clues such as hair, height, and maybe jewelry, whatever only for a possibility of knowing she is the one. Not for your own pleasures of liking she is gorgeous than someone who is not gorgeous. Now, back to that Italian Restaurant. You can order the Alfredo to eat. That is your decision. Looks delicious! Si! But when it comes to the person, like the Alfredo, you can accept or reject the

woman not because of the looks. You have to see the red flags. Remember in Proverbs 18:22?

Surprise! You can choose the woman, Brothers in Christ! You can because God allows that. You made your choice to accept Jesus Christ as your Lord and Savior when Jesus choose you. God choose you, remember that. Remember that the role is that Christ the Bridegroom and you are the Bride of Christ-the Church. Now, the role is the same. However, it is called permission! You need to ask God for permission to marry that woman you fell in love with. Not fell in love with her appearance!

God will let you know. Then you will know. This is the only thing no Christian leaders including myself can describe this part. It is all part of God's mystery! Praise the Lord! Woo. Like our roles, God knew you before you were born. God chose you before you were born. You can do the same thing. You should already know your mate. Even before you were born because God planned all this about you and your mate. Do I hear an Amen?

Therefore, you knew her. Maybe that black shoulder length hair, 5 feet 2 inches, slim, beautiful olive skin. Ah, wait a minute! That is for me! Ha. Ok, humor aside, that is the point that you will know. Pray for the clues then you will know.

Of course, there are millions if not billions of people that look like that description you saw. Is the she the one? No, is that the one? Um, no, her? That one? Which one!? Just wait on the Lord.

Again in Psalms 27:14 as the scripture said—

Wait on the LORD: be of good courage, and he shall strengthen thine heart: wait, I say, on the LORD.

-- Psalms 27:14

Just wait! When a girl rejects you, she will say, "Wait on the Lord." This is the reference to Psalms 27:14. Yes, we all know it really means, "Sorry, I am not for you. Now go away, please!"

Rejection we do not like. It happens. You know that Jesus was rejected quite a bit more than the Believers accepted Him? Read all four Gospels especially final few chapters regarding the Last Supper, Judas, the arrest, the abuses, the carrying of the Cross, and nailed to the Cross.

Yet, Jesus loves us. Amen!

REJECTIONS.

We all know we do not like rejections. We hate it. But it is a good learning experience that will strengthen us. Like I said in Psalms 27:14 in previous page, you will see the rest of the verse says, "be of good courage, and **he shall strengthen thine heart**: wait, I say, on the LORD." Bold fonts to show specific scripture. It is in the same verse that God will strengthen your heart. Then this verse is excellent for those lonely hearts including yourself.

You still can meet the Sisters. Sisters, yes, there will be Brothers rejecting you. Maybe you are not the one you are supposed to marry that guy of your dreams. Maybe you are not in spiritual walk bearing the Fruits of the Spirits. Sorry about that. But it is true. Or maybe it was that guy being not ready for relationship and marriage.

There is a controversy that has died down of now but when this author wrote a book rejecting dating completely, he was only 18 years old and still immature. It is controversy that he was trying to change the Christian singles community singlehanded. He is part right but part wrong.

I did a survey with a Brother in Christ at a Singles Dance long time ago to ask Christians at the dance. There were 100 Singles. We did ask about the Dating and Courtship. Most of those singles are senior citizens 55 and up in year 2000. Now, that generation has long since passed. They recalled in their young about dating and courtship. In those days, they recalled in 1970's or even before that, as they recalled even with their parents, they used the term courtship and they said it was exactly the same thing as dating! That surprised my friend and I. They were right because they experienced it. The author was way young and did not experience those Baby Boomers generation.

Second of all, like Christ, the author failed to focus on his own spiritual walk to allow God strengthen as that verse said. He was literally rejecting the scripture! If you reject, you rejected God, period.

Careful! He was a pastor in his own church he founded and rejected the scripture? I pray for his salvation.

His ideal of courtship is when it is chaperone rather than dating. He rejected dating. Dating of yesteryear were more of courtship but mature dating. The problem with the courtship in his view was erroneous because of his lack of understanding what courtship and dating because all the women rejected him and never had experienced dating. He was 18 years old when he had the book published. So that placed him at age 16 to 17 when he wrote it!

You need dating to build up your strengths in your heart! Makes you wiser, smarter, and has understanding of what it is all about. It is different than say, smoking and drinking because you are not to smoke and not to drink alcoholic beverages. Those vices are not the same as dating. If the scripture says do not put anything in your body about smoking, or even illegal drugs then do not do it.

But the Bible did not clearly stated the step by step for anything. It is there but you have to read to understand. Such as Genesis chapter 24 and about Ruth and Boaz, and about the Ten Virgins and more. Stories, parables, and the like are quite what you are looking for in how-to. Please read this one-

For I know the thoughts that I think toward you, saith the Lord, thoughts of peace, and not of evil, to give you an expected end.

-- Jeremiah 29:11

The Lord is thinking of you. And the Lord knows. Thoughts here is not just thinking of you but He has plans for you. Good plans. Not evil. That way you will have peace. Expected end means peaceful life being with the Lord. Actually this is related to salvation. But the Lord knows your daily life as well as your goal plans too.

Oh, Genesis chapter 24 is about a servant who prayed for clues and went and found her by using the clues he said. Because he said specific what he is going to do, God did not send him clues, the servant clearly asked! Please re-read Genesis chapter 24. What did it say? Then that author should have read Genesis chapter 24. That was his answer. And Psalms 27:14. He failed.

Likely now he is in his 40's have learned his lesson. He stepped down and went back to Bible College as I read somewhere. Should have waited on the Lord!

You can pray for the clues and God will let it happen. You can say, "Let there be the right one who likes to sit next to me at church and we will praise you Lord together." Then God will make that happen and she will sit next to you and you will know.

But please understand you will get the one you are not expecting. Not the one you want to be expecting. "Oh I want that gorgeous woman who is hotter than those Hollywood stars!" In your dreams! So, please understand you will have to accept what the Lord gives.

In fact, do not let anyone else try to fix you up. Blind dates. That is pretty much dated and hardly used today.

Also you should know for a fact that you attempt to meet someone online and she is not who she says she is. In real life, it has happened and caused situations.

You want a model? Go try meet them at New York fashion shows. You will hardly have a chance to meet them because they are quite not your type if you are not meeting their expectation. They are expecting a Ken.

You want an actress? Quite rarely actors do marry fans. Very. Just go to Hollywood. You get more rejections from studios unless a porn studio will accept you. Reject those porn studios! But most of the actors have Narcissism and can you stand that?

You want a princess? The number of princesses are quite small, so small that the number of them could fit in your living room out of the whole world. So, the odd is quite tiny that they would perhaps not want to marry a commoner like yourself. They would prefer someone who is quite wealthy and has similar status of being a celebrity.

You want one of those, work hard, and make a lot of money. But the odds are quite small. It will be your fans if you became famous who will want you, not a female celebrity.

You need to be realistic. So, rejections will strengthen you. Rejections can be good. For some people, they cannot handle rejections and sadly they get trauma by that. That is a little silly and they sure need to seek professional help to understand its common with everyone.

You need not to feel rejected. Because with God, you are loved.

Please read again in Jeremiah 29:11 and you will see you are loved. God has plans for you. So, do not worry about unable to find someone and not the rejections. You will be with the Lord! Amen. You are with the Lord because God dwell in you.

To whom coming, as unto a living stone, disallowed indeed of men, but chosen of God, and precious,

-- 1 Peter 2:4

If the world hate you, ye know that it hated me before it hated you.

-- John 15:18

That was Jesus speaking. Jesus knew everyone hated Him. Yes, the word He used, "world" meaning everyone. Yes, even you, my beloved Christians. When you accepted Jesus and love Him with all of your heart.

So, you are not alone. You and Jesus have something in common: rejection. The Bride rejected Jesus Christ. This is why the author misunderstood because he should have seen that Jesus was rejected also. Since I am paralleling between God and man and man and woman, therefore, you get the same rejection from women for your beliefs and your ways.

So, it is nothing to worry about because there IS one bride for you. ONE. Just you need to trust in the Lord. Do not trust others. Just God Himself.

It is better to **trust in the Lord** than to put confidence in man.

-- Psalm 118:8

5 Trust in the Lord with all thine heart; and lean not unto thine own understanding.

6 In all thy ways acknowledge him, and he shall direct thy paths.

-- Proverbs 3:5-6

See, trust in the Lord! When you do, He will direct your paths-guide you in your plans. Ah, God will guide you to your bride! Yay! Amen! Ladies, is that nice that God will guide the man to you like Christ God send to the world-the Bride.

See the parallel that it is the man's responsibility to find his bride? God will guide him and will find his bride to wed.

Now, you might need to add other factors in finding your mate. Here are serious questions that I experienced with dating and marrying one years ago. Still recall. But

please keep your answers hidden from your potential mate or you will hurt him/her. Make a pro- and con- list. Like a designer gets from the executives a memo on what the executives wants the designers to do. It would look like this:

MEMO from Vice President of Acme Company.

To all Designers-

Re: Design a new Acme ABC model.

A new model named ABC which stands for Acme Basic Car.

Basic means basic!

-five door hatchback

-economical!

-1.5L V4 in-line Engine

-All basic instrument panel. NO luxuries!

Deadline June 15, 2018 for submission to review by Board and Executives!

Question, see me or call me 315-555-1234

Matt 12/18/2017

Merry Christmas!

Now, you can see the memo written by his secretary Stacy (names are fictional for purpose of educational means in this book).

THE PROS- AND THE CONS-

The pros- and the cons- are a list you make regarding your goals and what are you looking for. I am not talking about height, weight, appearance, hair, and more. I am talking about what in the heart. You need to know yourself first in order to make the list. So, first of all, you will need to get a pen and set of copy papers you have in your printer and take them out and put it on the clipboard. Can you answer all of those questions I have here for you to ask yourself?

First of all. Who are you? I am not saying your name. I am saying who are you?

When you answer that question, explain your personality. You sure you know yourself? If you cannot answer, you need to get to know yourself. Best answer is from yourself, not from others. Other people do know you well because they can see you but can you see yourself? If you cannot answer who you are, then you are not ready for marriage. Because if you are not ready, you will end up dating all the wrong ones. And even repeating the same types. Why repeating? You know the fact you fail to acknowledge your weaknesses.

So, you need to get to know yourself. You have to love yourself. Nine times in the King James Bible said you need to love thyself but most of all in this part of the bible, God. Let's use Jesus's words directly because Jesus is God.

36 Master, which is the great commandment in the law?

37 Jesus said unto him, Thou shalt love the Lord thy God with all thy heart, and with all thy soul, and with all thy mind.

38 This is the first and great commandment.

39 And the second is like unto it, Thou shalt love thy neighbour as thyself.

-- Matthew 22:26-39

Of course, you need to love thyself. You will know you are a child of God. You are a son of God or daughter of God. So, when you are saved, you will love yourself. You should! If there is something not good like a childish way, put it away! Be an adult.

Now, the list of pros and cons-, you need to list them about yourself and what you like and what you should do.

Say, your interests, you like her to do same interests as you do? Then do it. Then let's do more...

There are factors you need to cover as much as you can to inspect yourself. Like a building code inspector, they will investigate and if one tiny thing found, and not according to the plan, he will ask you to redraw something. Like an architect drew up some floor plans and he designed this certain shaped basement and then for ground floor level, divide house say...maybe add a new room with two extra floors above it out back beyond kitchen in this area and it has no basement to support. That can be a building code violation. Work stop order will be issued until you have it fixed. Similar, you need to seek God to improve you.

Now, you will also need to cover many things to do the list.

Here are a good number of things to consider.

1. Are you ready for marriage? Look at the fact that you will be entering a new level of life experience. Marriage is serious business. You are joining with not only just your mate, you are also joining in your mate's family as well. There are more factors about this such as to consider: What about her uncle who is an alcoholic? Things like that. You also have to consider the aspect of marriage. Can you afford it? It can be expensive to marry. Economically wise, either way it is cheaper not to marry or cheaper to marry all depends on how much you make and what you spend. Divorce is not funny. They say a license cost is 35 Dollars to get married but 35,000 Dollars to divorce. Think of consequences but marriage is great because you can get to talk about which tie you should wear or which car she should buy. The saving of spending money on a house by sharing and all. Also marriage make you live longer.

2. Are you ready to handle relationship if not marriage or for marriage? Relationship is a building period and engagement is also a period of preparation for marriage. But also relationship is for people not wanting to marry. Are you able to handle that? If you do not like to divorce, you want to stay in relationship? Are you prepared if your boyfriend/girlfriend may want to get married if you started a relationship and your goal was just to stick with that? Breaking up can be as much pain as it is in marriage. Divorce is more of a shocker. So, be prepare for that. The consquences just staying in relationship will tempt you wanting to fornicate with your girlfriend/boyfriend. So, on another hand, better off to marry if you want to make love. This is what prosand cons- is for.

3. Are you ready to have children? Children! Beautiful cute babies! It is once a lifetime experience you will never ever forget and I will never ever had that experience. It is heart breaking for me. Consider this that it is a huge responsibility to think about. You want children? Consider this, both sides... the expenses, the consequences when it comes to divorce and the rights with the children such as custody and visitation rights. The worrying for the health and other sakes of the children you have to concentrate. But on the other hand, the beauty of babies... having fun with the children playing ball or teaching children how to roller skate or ride a bicycle or play some home video games or board games. The aww of seeing your children graduate from pre-school, elementary, and high school and maybe beyond high school education or vocational training. Ah, the giving away your daughters to marry or pat your sons at his wedding. Oh the love! All factors to consider. But also you need to consider the emotion control of yourself with children. Some parents cannot handle baby crying and end up in legal trouble for that. Or you may abuse the children verbally, mentally, socially, and even physically or sexually. The child rebellion. Think about all area. If you want to know more about it. Start volunteering at your local hospital taking care of newborns.

4. Are you able to reproduce children? Yes, you need to factor that in case you are unable to have children due to mental, health, and reproduction defectives such as they

MARKFALSO

will be born with disabilities or diseases like HIV can be passed down to children. Or Sickle Cell Anemia can be inherited from parents to children. Those factors have to be considered. Please do not consider having a doctor to perform VI procedures. That is, artificial insemination or even some donors will donate by natural via intercourse. If pregnant and if you want to change your mind to abort, you cannot and God forbid you to murder a baby. If you understand what love is from God, Jesus died for you in order you have salvation. The parallel is the same with between the mother and child. If the mother is only thinking about saving her own life is condemned. It says so in Bible! You need to deny yourself.

Then said Jesus unto his disciples, If any man will come after me, let him deny himself, and take up his cross, and follow me.

-- Matthew 16:24

4. Are you able to afford relationship and marriage? Of course, it cost money to live! You will need to feed each other, shelter each other, and support each other financially. If you are not making any money in this world this day, you should not spend a dime on having such relationship let alone marriage.

It cost more and more burden as one-income rather than having 2 income these days. This is not the 1950's anymore.

Let's look at corporations and businesses. Many businesses were sold to corporations because businesses cannot afford to keep floating in terms of operations. A snowmobile brand recently could not afford to keep their company because they are on the bottom of the Big Four. So, it was sold to a major transportation company and eliminated their ATVs and merge into their own.

Other corporations keep buying up a certain segment for control. There are two major recreational vehicle corporations now that they have bought up just about every single recreational vehicle companies. That is to keep it floating for every division of theirs.

The concept is almost the same with marriage. Today some do get married because of the money. Sadly, that is what they want. Money rather than God. Others want to come over here to the United States because it is one of best countries in the world.

You need to know if you can afford marriage. If you cannot, why should marry?

If you are living on Social Security, it is more complicated. Please read the fine print before you decide to marry. If you are under your parents' retirement, or you are adult child getting support, you will lose Social Security benefits when you decide to marry someone. But if you have regular Social Security, you are okay.

But then again, adjustment on the income you get in Social Security is affected due to the fact you marry or not.

If you get Social Security and you are divorced, you can lose your Social Security. A catch-22. The same if you have adult child benefits. Proceed with caution. Consult your attorney when you have such government related welfare. Same with your children from previous marriage and alimony if you are divorced.

Ask your attorney for anything you have in mind before marrying. Even you cannot think of anything but say to the lawyer you are getting married, and say, anything can be affected? Then the lawyer will ask you questions and you answer yes or no and then if yes, it will complicate more and may have to stop right there and may cannot marry if that certain welfare or subject of problem or even alimony you get from your ex-spouse. You can lose alimony if you marry again. But you still have to pay alimony to your exspouse until that ex is married again or death of your ex.

5. Are you already grown out of attachment with your mother/father? Often the bond between the child and the parent can be strong. However, sometimes these days they are going bit extreme on the bond. Heard of this, "Mommy's boy" or "Daddy's girl"? Psychologically they are in need of help. If you are one or the other, you will need to stop seeking for someone and instead, seek for a psychologist or a therapist. They will help you.

You will need to grow out of bond and move out and be on your own. You cannot live in your mother's basement all of your life! If you cannot live on your own and you are in the basement. That is a bad mark on your background when you are dating women. They will see that and run away from you. Females, you will lose guys because they will want to spend time with you but not at home in your bedroom with your parents! Daddies will tell the guys to stay out of her room and must either hang out with the parents or go on a date but be at home at 10. Yes, even at age 30! Stop it. Grow up!

If you cannot afford, then you must explore yourself why you cannot be successful like anyone else. You did not look for a better paying job or are you spending money too loosely and not handle your budget?

If you cannot afford, work harder. Get a better job. And you need to stop talking about your problems and GO DO IT! It means you move out, get a roommate or something!

That builds up your responsibility as a grown adult.

6. (For already established singles). To own my own house or sell and move in spouse's house? Ah, the deal with both of you owning a house. Or you already bought a house. You love it! You worked hard to earn that house. You are no longer living at home. Not at mommy's basement. Whew! Happy now? Good. But the problem is... what if your future spouse already owns a house. Should I sell mine or she sells hers? Or if she is from another town or state and you are here. If he is a nomad businessman such as working in many cities and has an apartment but he does not work in your city. Many factors you would also think about. Maybe you built that house you dreamed of since childhood and your special sweetheart prefer you to move.

Now, this is complicated! Today thanks to the internet dating and mail-order brides and the like. You need to really think about location and relocation. Should I move? Should that person move? It is complicated. Let's depends on several factors if you could not think of and I am in my mid-50s long enough to understand this.

A. If you are living in rented/leased apartment and the other owns house. Easiest question to answer. Move into the other's house. Unless the other could not afford, you are working, no problem, helps with monthly mortgage. But if both of you are dirt poor, that's another to think about. Apartment or that house.

B. Both of you are homeowners. You can discuss this situation. Can sell one or keep both. There are number of good reason for even keeping both. You can rent the house to someone else. Make that as an investment. Look for other costs such as SALT on the property and school taxes. If it is too much for both, sell one. If you really love that house but the other hates it OR refuse to sell the other house to move in, then you know that person is not for you. Dump that person. I am not kidding. Dump if you really worked hard to keep that house you bought or even more so when you built it.

Styles also another factor. If you hate Cape Cod house and you are living in a modern house and your mate loves living in a cute little Cape Cod and wants you to sell that modern house. You got a problem. Not going to work out. Break up time. Fighting is not worth it. If you are so much in love with that person and willing to give up your awesome modern house you designed and built, congratulations, you are on your way to the wedding. Am I invited?

Humans are more important than houses really. That is tough if you really gave your life to buy that house.

C. You own house, the other lives in an apartment. Easy one too. The other will move in.

D. You own a single-wide or doublewide and the other has a house. Easy one too, sell yours and move in the other's stick-built house. Stick-built has more value and more likely you can pay off loans when you want to sell the house than your mobile home.

E. One of you living in a motorhome/big yacht. Ok, the dream is bigger here! Pretty nice! Two for the Road or go yachting. If you own a house and the other living in those. You can keep your house so you can have both of yours mail send to the house and someone will take care of the bills for you and mail you your magazines and flat mails wherever you are in the country or in the world. But if you live in a motorhome or big yacht. If your sweetheart owns a house, same thing, tell that person to keep the house. The house can be rented or leased while you are on the road or in the high seas. Very educational and very entertaining when living in those. There are factors though. RV parks, state parks, marinas all have fees and you have payments on the motorhome (or travel trailer/fifth-wheeler), or a yacht. That cost more. Even engine repairs and inspections that those companies usually takes days or even weeks before you can get it back. Not like an auto-repair shop or dealer can inspect your vehicle same day you bring in. Also be prepared to go to dumping stations. If you do not know what that means, check online and search "RV dumping station" and you will understand where I am coming from.

But living in those vehicles are a huge plus. If you can afford, that is great. Not so if you are poor and the other is rich. You will need to discuss with your sweetheart on a budget with this.

Enjoy your trip to the Grand Canyon, Paris, Manila, New York, and Rio and more!

7. Do you like pets or love them? Pets! Yes, animals. Even if you are a farmer or even a breeder or direct from animal industry such as milking, meat, wool, etc. Or just ordinary pets found in your home- dog, cat, lizards, birds, fish, whatever animals. Or even a dinosaur named iguana as a pet. Some people are not so kind to animals such allergies, or had bad experiences such as a dog bite as a child. Those are trauma they experienced and may not want to be around pets. If you are not comfortable with animals and that special sweetheart of yours loves pets or farm animals and even have them. This is something you need to think about. May not be compatible. You need to understand even with pets, they will chew on furniture, scratching, screaming from a cat

and being rude going bathroom on your bed pillow. One case it actually happened to someone who does not like cats but love dogs.

Dogs and Cats are usually alive for about ten to twenty years and that is short. Very short compared to humans. The sadness of your pet passing away or having to put down to sleep. Something to think about. Although animals are excellent therapists. Actually some of those dogs and cats are excellent medical therapists or guide. Deaf people need hearing dogs and blind people needs eye seeing and others for several health conditions that requires dogs to alert the owners of coming up health condition that may strike.

Say, you are Hearing and you have fallen in love with a Deaf woman who has a dog that is a guide dog. Are you comfortable with the fact her dog is her best friend and always a buddy that can get in the way. You cannot be jealous of her dog that she always with more than with you. That is another factor to think about.

Farming is a lot of work and if you both are farmers, great! Awesome! But if one of you is a farmer and the other not. Be prepared to totally transform your life into a farmer to help her. Farming is naturally a family affair. Be prepared to be awaken at 4 in the morning so you be out there by five to start feeding the animals otherwise that rooster going to crow and make you wake up more or make you scream. If your sweetheart is an farmer that grows crops or landscaper, that is different story yet, still same thing, up early to water the plants and harvest fruits and/or vegetables before a hot sunny day. Winters in Snowbelt, going to be hard because there are no warmth for plants to grow. Financial hardship in winters. All that snow.

It is a lot of responsibility to take care of pets. Be sure your mate really love them. If they do not take up some shared responsibility like taking the dogs out for a walk or bathroom outside, you have an excellent opportunity to see your mate has issues or problems and would not be an excellent mate for you. You will be equally poorly treated as she did with the dogs or any pets. Having pets is great experience before having human babies. Both have same responsibilities: feeding, playing, caring, walking with, etc. Something to think about. If you want to have babies, good practice to have is to own a dog since they can walk with you.

8. Are you communicating well? Communication is one of the most important factor of all factors in a relationship and marriage. Communication is *the* important foundation in relationship/marriage. See, "Foundation of 50 Cs in Relationship and Marriage" eBooks on this subject. There are two kinds of communications. The first is how effective you are in communicating with the other. It means how both of you at comfort to communicate with each other. This sounds bit confusing. It has to do how skilled you are with your other. You need to be confident in communicating with. Do you really talk about issues and bills and as family with each other?

The other part is how your level of communication or the barriers is. You both needs to be equally yoked as said in the Bible but the point is equally yoked in communication. Are you the same level as that person? Someone of extremely high educated will talk quite intelligent opposing to an average Joe would talk. Even with the Deaf. You have to set yourself to that person's level no matter if you are Deaf or not. Both of you have to be patiently for the rest of your life to communicate with that person. This is the communication I see in personal ads through the decades people are really looking for. But also the first part as well.

If you meet someone who only knows sign language and you do not. You will have to learn how to sign only if that is the main means of communication for that other individual you are interested in. The same with speaking foreign language or even native tongues. You have to set yourself to that level as well as I said in last the paragraph before last. It goes hand to hand with this language barriers. Since you are going to have relationship and marriage, you need to be assimilated into the mold with that individual if that individual has a degree of difficulty in effective communication and same with how that person talk about issues.

You would need up with a lot of "I don't understand" if you are guarding yourself in negative territory of communication. When you are in verbal dispute you will need to retain your pose in communication. Ignorance and excuses with misunderstanding can further deterioration your marriage. So you know your skills, level, and effective method of communication.

9. Are you honest person? Honesty goes a long way. You need to know if you are honest with yourself. If you do, excellent. If not, you are going to hurt someone! Not yourself, all of you including you, your potential mate, the other person you are with, both of your families, and more. What this means is that if you cheated, you will hurt the other. Today with the internet, it is easier to cheat via online. Not need to step out of the house and you just cheat behind your special mate. You also are hurting that person you are seeing behind your special person. Yes, that is the matter of fact. Say, you are dating or even married, you cheat by chatting with some girl from the Philippines which makes them more unsuspecting without doing background check on you, and they are more vulnerable than the American counterpart because they seek a way in the country or for your money. They will get hurt as your spouse or girlfriend/boyfriend here in the US get hurt.

Also too many cheaters and players and people get caught in a catfish relationship. Superfictional, that is in regards online or internet dating scene.

Honesty does not mean just abstain from cheating. Honesty is overall person of you. Opposite of honesty is lying. Therefore, you cannot lie. Every man is a liar. You need to wash your mouths with soap and be honest with yourself. Be humble, be honest, and be straight with others. Narcissism is opposite of honesty. Pride, grandiose, think of yourself, and selfish. Those are the traits of narcissism. You need to take a look at your personality and see what you need to work on if you have problems them. You need to be on the plus side, not negative. You need such as, be kind, honest, sweet, thoughtful, romantic, passionate, compassions, confident, assertive, productive, loyal, respect, mature, grown-up, happy, willingness, awesomeness, humble, sacrifice, and agreeing with. Those are the positive personalities you need to possess.

10. Do you have any issues you need to deal with? Mental illnesses, personality disorders, financial mess, credit score, and reputation score are quite the situations you need to deal with first before you can marry someone. Are you the black sheep of your family? Are you bankrupt? Are you depressed, has PTSD or Post Traumatic Stress Disorder, Bipolar, and has Narcissist Personality Disorder, Dissociative Identity

MARKFALSO

Disorder, Borderline Personality Disorder, or whatever disorder you have to deal with? Do you have HIV, Gonorrhea, Syphilis, Herpes, cold sores, or any sexual transmitted diseases or any other transmittable/contagious diseases that can be transferrable to your partner or to children? Invertebrates-bite related diseases such as Lyme, Dengue Fever, and Malaria? Ebola, Plague, and any other stage-4 Diseases? Those stagefour diseases are limited globally but spreadable fast like they did with the Black Plague, Yellow Fever, and Ebola outbreaks within past two millennia. Cancer? hereditary Cancer that runs in family? Those you need to consider.

Do you have diseases that can be hereditary such as Sickle Cell Anemia, Down Syndrome, and Diabetes? Diabetes are quite common but treatable. Some others like Sickle Cell, well, I am sorry. There are also Disability hereditary such as Deafness. On Martha's Vineyard, there were 1 out of 155 people who were Deaf. It was around 1810s to 1950s. Quite a bit that even hearing people who lived there used sign language! Because of that, those Deaf as they found out were Hereditary Deafness.

Those are the factors you need to know before getting married in order for your own safety, their safety, and the safety of everyone in the nuclear family-both sides yours and your mate. For some of those health cases, it is dangerous but for others like with Hereditary Deafness, the consequences is that the balance of danger shifts from health to economics such as the child will grow up and be adult with financial hardship, discrimination, bullied, and has communication barriers and likely living with welfare.

Speaking of financial situations, how is your score? It can affect the other mate's when you are married. It shows. If your score is 800 and your mate has 400, your score can be pulled down to that lower number. Why? You have to factor that they saw you merged with your mate by marriage and they see that mate of yours is not handling financial well. Perhaps debts, bankruptcies, and lack of good credit standing such as having a mortgage. Many people have forgotten about this part. No one literally speaks of this. Although slowly it is showing in personal ads saying, "He must have a job and a car." As people do not like using other people. Many Americans and other people from Western nations are interested in foreign women because of the type they are seeking for. It cost a lot more expensive than finding someone locally. The

distance will rack up costs such as long distance calls, the cost per email for the females overseas, the cheapest cell phone program they have signed up, the cost of airfare for yourself to meet her, the cost, yes, the cost of flying her here after approval, the cost of marrying her overseas or in the states. If overseas, cost of your own family to bring over or the cost of her family to come here to give away her. Lawyers, visa fees, passport, travel medicine including shots and more.

True story that was featured in a magazine back in 1990's that an engineer making about 50,000 Dollars (which would be around 110,000 a year in 2018). He had to sell his furniture, and his collections in order to pay for himself and for her the whole thing such as phone bills, flying, visa, license to marry, etc. His bride is a Russian woman. With this amount of money you make, it still going to cost you an arm-and-a-leg. Compared if he married a local female in North Carolina where I think he is from, he would have only spend about 5,000 Dollars for a low-budget wedding. That is it!

Speaking of it, now with Homeland Security, the laws in both United States and in the Philippines or Russia, or wherever she is from, they conduct your background. So, you need to be honest upfront about yourself. Got any criminal records? They may not allow you to travel overseas.

However, when you both have good credit and getting married, one can collapse because of layoff or unemployment suddenly occurred. Maybe injured on the job. It can affect. Worry about that later but if you are still single, fix it. Be sure you get out of that mess. Companies like to buy companies when they have excellent growth. For instance, a recreational vehicle company that started in 2013 grew fast and excellent in sales and that attracted my favorite brand recreational vehicle company and they purchased that new company which helped boost the beloved brand. They are doing so well that they will top the Big Two. Compare to a buffet company that was up for sale that had hardship and the buyer which is another company bought the troubled company and they had to unload quickly after they found inaccuracies in the books. It was causing the new parent company to lose profits. See the differences? It is better for you to have good credit before marriage. Repair that.

For some of you have what they call, "Adult Child Support" in Social Security benefits. Usually it is Social Security Disability Income or SSDI. That program, you can lose if you get married. So, check it out if you are qualified or not with any type of welfare if you want to get married. That is something you have to think about and consequences as well.

For people living on welfare are likely to have lower credit score because of hardships they endure.

There are many issues to cover and some will be mentioned here.

11. Are you neat? Messy? You may have remember that beloved character on television who was a former detective and had all that phobia. Too neat! Compared to the pig you might have seen on some reality show who are hoarders. Which makes you feel better? This is another issue I am talking about that you need to face if any. There are people who are diagnosed with OCD- Obsessive–Compulsive Disorder who are very peculiar with neatness. Clothes in the order of rainbow colors, cleaning every day, routine daily the exact the same, and more. Sure looks healthy but it can be a step too far. Now, the opposite is true. Going too far with being hoarding. It is a spectrum between those two. Sure, you can marry someone who is OCD if you are a hoarder but you will have frictions with someone who has OCD. That person will scream at you. You would scream at that person for throwing out your favorite newspaper dated July 4, 1976, and another dated September 11, 2001. Compromise is not easy. Yes, it is a Foundation of C in Relationship and Marriage but not always good. Common is. So, you need to find someone more common with you. It is truly a jungle out there.

Hoarders, shape up. Seek help. People with OCD, same with you, seek help.

12. Do you have an addiction? Alcoholic beverages, gluttony (over eat), smoking, drugs, sex, and possess pornographic materials, whatever, your addictions, you need to clean yourself up and repent. Jesus said that in the Bible. It is a must you clean up.

You are not ready to marry when you have the main six problems. Any of those four can really mess up marriages and even mess up relationships. You have to admit them and seek counseling. Because of this, you need to stop reading this book and start admitting your sins with those addictions to the Lord Jesus Christ as said in Matthew 4:17. They are very serious problems you may have. Talk with God. Read in the Bible. Talk with your pastor at church because you need serious counseling. Go to specialized counseling.

This brings to next one...

13. Are you Born-Again truly repented Christian? In addition to the previous question, that reminds you, are you truly saved? You cannot enter marriage unless you are truly Born-Again and marriage is made for Christians, not unsaved as matter of fact. Controversy or not, it is true. Because if we are to be like Christ, Christ has a bride, Satan does not. Therefore, only those in Christ can marry, unsaved souls do not. Read the book again and you will see there is a parallel. Sure Satan married witches but they are not still married after they have weddings with Satan.

Therefore, you need to be saved first. This is my strong beliefs and strong opinion.

14. Now, you know yourself, is your mate truly Born-Again? You need prayers and watch for your mate to see the fruits. The stronger, the better.

15. Is your mate going to the same denomination as you are attending? This complication can cause frictions and have seen it happened. Thanks to people meeting online and for being too flexible with each other. Therefore, you need to stick with the same one. Say a Baptist with a Pentecostal Missionary Church of Christ 4th Watch is totally polar with each other. Opposite because Baptists do not believe in tongues and the 4th Watchers are in a cult anyhow because of their founder says he is a god.

MARKFALSO

Now, image that a 4th Watcher with an INC-Iglesia Ni Cristo. Both are cults but they clash because of their churches say they are right and only salvation is through those churches. Say, an INC would say only INC is true church. Now, try that with a Catholic. INC and Catholics do not get along. Their beliefs are quite different and INC has a huge anti-Catholic stance. Practically all but if not all, most denominations, all true Christians, Protestants, Catholics, and pseudo-Christian denominations will say you must join as a member in order to marry their own member. Only Catholics, some Jewish sects, and non-denomination churches will allow couples of different beliefs between each other to marry with permission, of course.

But you need to be equally yoked as said in the Bible. You do not want to fight, no bitterness, no domestic violence, you name it. You need equally yoked.

16. Are you sure? Are you sure you know what you are doing? Remember this, when you marry, you are going to have to make huge adjustment if you are very picky on your life. You have goals, you have plans, you have this and that and when the right one comes along, that can interrupt your plans. Maybe you are going to college and you met someone in your class or at a Christian frat house fellowship and you have a goal to live in another city where that industry you want to be in and she prefer in another city. Something to think about. Are you sure you want to marry and uproot all what you have done just for someone special? Maybe a 100,000 Dollars a year job just to move and you cannot find a job in her city? Real life case that one happened to someone I know. The college situation, that one is true too. But both of them suffered consequences. Both cannot gain good employment all because of women. God comes first. But also things you need to understand God has a plan for you, not yours. And not them. God's.

You have to settle down first then you can find your mate who is in area. I am not saying I am anti-Long Distance Relationship (LDR) or anti-foreign bride. I am saying the judgement is far better if you find someone locally. I understand the way Americans are. Spoiled, brats, snobby, picky,... and for the ladies, men are macho, showoff, narcissists, brats, babies... because of the influence of customerism, -isms such as me-

ism, greed/money, grandiose, the influence of Hollywood and New York (Fashion Industry), and the media as well as social media. It is all about "me, me, me!" status quo these days which is also sinful.

This is why American men looks overseas to find a woman who is not spoiled and bring her overseas to the United States (or to Canada, Australia-NZ, or Europe) for marriage more humbly.

I sympathize with your decision to choose a foreign female than your own but the consequences are that both of your cultures are quite different. Second of all, racism still persist globally, third, economics incentives that it cost you more in long run with a foreign bride but also third party—the Americans who are having hard time finding a job because foreigners are taking jobs away. There are more but generally you get the idea. In fact, I am a huge supporter of foreign brides because of the true fact about American and Western women who are spoiled which makes dating much difficult to tackle. Just proceed with caution with a foreign woman, Brothers in Christ.

17. Are you ready? Talk about timing. Timing for everything. Only the Lord can provide you someone special at the right time and the right place. It is not a race. Many wanted to get married by age 25. No no. Wait till you are ready, not age. The thing is, it is called maturity. Look at Biblical men, most waited till mid-life. 40's! Say, you are in college to become a doctor. Awesome, a doctor! That is eight to ten full years of training. You would graduate by age 29 when you finish your residency. Go check your doctor's office website and you will see a team of doctors in their thirties up to retirement age of seventies. Surgeons are bit older. So, wait. Wait on the Lord.

Also are you ready to accept the fact you never know what will happen to you or to your mate such as an accident. Automobile accident, sudden death, health problems such as stroke, massive cardiac arrest, cancer, disease, or even by adultery. They can be a shock to you or both of you.

There was a woman from San Diego, California who truly loved a guy back in 2003 and she was not aware that man is Deaf and she truly loved him and then in 2010, she

found him and everything changed. He told her that he became Deaf due to illness and then she was horrified and did not want to marry that Deaf man. Instead she married a "perfect healthy" man who is a sailor in the U.S. Navy in Hawaii. The consequences for her is marrying the wrong man because of just simply she did not want to marry a Deaf man. She has some psychological problems as far as many people are concerned. This is true story.

What if the sailor injured or killed in an act of war or accidents waiting to happen like recently with the U.S. Navy during 2016 and 2017. The United States has been in wars since 9/11 such as Iraq, War on Terror, Afghanistan, Syria, and even home-front because of military personnel flipped themselves in a mass shooting. Second of all, his disability if psychological after experiencing in a war or even an accident can trigger Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder. And many times military personnel after their terms defending the Constitution of the United States, they are unemployable, the divorce rate is high at 90 percent because of adultery, and receive benefits instead of paychecks. Congratulations, lady, you went from rejecting a Deaf man into a possibility of more severe disabled man. Again, this is true story.

18. Your bad habits. Smoking, drinking, even you are taking medication for something or even doing drugs. This you need to see number 12. This is more of public addiction that a person smokes or drink at home, restaurants, in the car, etc. Please do NOT drink and drive! Even NOT smoking. This may be a distraction to others with your bad habits or vices.

Now, let's do a checklist about your mate. First it was about you because when you find your mate, you will know the type of your mate you would be with. Say a Christian biker would more likely to be with a Christian biker, not a ballerina.

THE LIST OF YOUR MATE.

Now that you know yourself, welcome back after you do deep soul searching and prayers with God and repair your reputation and your addictions gone after full repentance. Now you need to focus on the Lord. Your mate as you want to know. Prayers for clues can be warm welcoming but the problem is that you will be so obsessive with those remarkable facts and you will find hundreds or thousands of women with similar descriptions. Say, you are in the Philippines, you get thousands of same look-Filipina traits with long dark hair, brown eyes, and petite, fun size women there.

Or in Kenya, you get thousands of African women with dark skins, brown eyes, and black eyes. No kidding this is not easy.

This is what happened with Abraham's servant because he arrived and saw all those women dressed similar and with similar appearances. What did he do? He prayed as you read in Genesis chapter 24. He went on and asked God for a different kind of clue. Not by looks but by action. He kindly asked God to show him the woman who is willing to give him water and the same she give his camels water. I am sure the same with the crew he brought with him.

He found her because she answered the question and yes, they were related but they were the ones he was supposed to choose. Then he showered her gifts. This is where we get engagement rings come from. And the dowry for thousands of years. So, you need to go further than just by looks. Remember you need to seek what it is in their hearts, not the looks. Forget those searching for a supermodel or glamorous female or a hunk who worked out to be a muscle showoff. You do not need those. No. You need someone who will love you for who you are. That is the checklist I bring in to you.

1. Are their fruits good in the Lord? I reviewed this about the fruits earlier, you need to see the fruits of their labor. This means is she good? Is he good? This means faithful in the Lord. You need someone who is quite faithful in the Lord. Explaining scriptures, sharing the gospel. You have to see that every day in that person without

any cease. Non-stop. Without any boredom! If you hint that, may not be for you or that person may actually backsliding and help that person way back to the Lord. This is what love is.

2. Is that person comfortable with me? You have to see how that person react. The memes, the quirks. Sometimes you would not be comfortable with. Can drive you crazy. Can you? You may not like that person do that. Sometimes you act oddly and can be distraction to another person. Even communication. If there is a person who kept saying a word wrong that drives you crazy, then stop, you have two choice, live with it or you have to break up. You have to have total comfort and that is one of the 50 Cs of Foundation of Cs in Relationship and Marriage.

3. Are you comfortable with habits or traits of that other person? Do you like that habit... perhaps not? Say, that person smokes? Do you smoke, drink? Now, what about those habits with your mate. Do you want a person who smokes, drink? They are hard to break habits. So, consequences, you need to find someone healthier if you prefer. This is important for your own health if you do not smoke, do not drink, and do not use drugs. Same with the sloppiness or neatness. They can or will always restart their bad habits after getting married. If that person quit smoking for instance, then after getting married, that person will start up again. Marriage is stressful. Can be. So, watch for that as well.

4. Are you comfortable that she/he has tattoos, piercings? They are taboos that are quite common today. Used to be just the bikers and military jocks. However, they are common and they are uncomfortable for many Christians because they are unclean and distraction. Like with smoking but this is harder, and more expensive to remove. Willing to live with it? If you do not like those and Biblically they are wrong to wear them, you have to find someone who does not have those. If you are comfortable, that

is great. Go for it. If both of you have tattoos, might be better that way. But please do not add anymore!

5. Is your mate excellent in financing, great credit score? This discussion already has been reviewed but this is to see if you remember it is not just yours, it's his/her as well. They affect you. Remember that.

6. Is that person neat or a slop? Again, that comfort zone at home. Most of the time when they are dating, more likely they work hard to keep the place clean to impress at their homes or apartment. But sometimes, they tend to let go and become a slop again after getting married. There is a consequences for this. Be sure you watch that person carefully.

7. Is that person romantic? You need to exhibit romance and display that quite often. And best, do it daily. They will be well pleased when you do. Surprise with a dinner, or buy a new um... nice sexy thing to wear only in the bedroom. There are books out there that explains many ideas you can please your spouse. When dating, there are limits. Only outside of the bedroom. Married couples, they can do it in bedroom. Also check the internet for ideas how you can do this.

8. About cooking, is that person a good cook or can cook? This is one of the biggest test a man has on a woman. Even big test on a woman to see if the man surprises her a nice romantic dinner once in a while. Heard of a saying, "The way to the man's heart is through his stomach." That is very true because there are several cases you can tell. First of all, there is a man whose wife is draining on his account because she cannot cook! True story about that and the second one- there was a man he liked this woman in another country and she could not cook well and did not like her cooking. He did not say a word. It was undercooked and he did not marry her because

that was one of reasons. If you are a good cook, you will win "points" for that. Eating is one of most important daily routine we all need to do for our bodies.

If she cannot cook, RUN! If he cannot cook, RUN! Get out of that relationship! For those who cannot cook, I am sorry but it is true you are going to harm financially and relationship-wise. Think about how bankruptcy can hurt your credit. Also can harm relationship because you have to keep going out all the time. But not just that, you would end up eating junk food. You cannot keep going to your favorite fast food restaurant. You could harm your health eating junk food and fast food with all that grease and fats in the food. Think about it. There are fine cooking classes at a vocational school you can take. Or you should have done in high school taking homeec class. Then tell your nieces and nephews you wished you took home-ec class and you want them to take those classes in high school to prevent them repeating your mistakes.

Another true story. A man really worked hard cooking some yummy Italian dinner because they both are Italians. He and his then girlfriend were dating at the time. Anyway, he set up his table with the picnic cloth and had a Chianti bottle with a candle light up with beautiful melted wax on the bottle. All cooked up and she came over. She was shocked to see dimmed lit living room with everything ready and then suddenly she talked on the phone with her best friend and she got so nervous and left! That was a huge red flag! They are not together anymore because of her actions. She was wrong to do that to him. But like I said, a good test to see if she is for him or not. By the way, he lost his appetite and even threw out that pasta along with sauce. He never did this again with any of the ladies thereafter. That romantic notion was destroyed thanked to her mean attitude according to him.

So, ladies, be nice! You need to accept his invitation for dinner. It is a growing trend today that men do cook a good meal for a date. That rejection from that lady in the last paragraph was way back in mid-1990s. So, you understand the consequences. Never stab him with a knife, literally and non-literally! You understand this is dangerous predicament that the rejection needs to be muted and kind.

If one cooks terribly, be nice! Try not to react badly! Swallow your pride and food. If you have to, if there is a good cloth napkin, use it to reject it from your mouth.

So, yes, food is a huge test that you could win someone's heart or be rejected even rejecting relationship. So, remember this before you marry someone, try the food test. Your cooking, and your surprises. Ladies, you can surprise him with meals too. It is your make or break.

9. Is he/she neat? I know the question repeated but you will need to know your mate. Is that person neat? The friction between a person who is OCD and a person a slop. You recalled that television show and movie about the two entire different personalities living together. This is what happens between both of you. You need to find someone more of your balance or like 2 seesaw puzzle pieces, the curves... similar to yin-yang, you can marry someone on opposite... if you are a slop, and the other is neat. You can help each other. Remember, be discipline to yourself.

10. Location, location, location! Ah, location. You heard that in real estate. Yes, real estate is quite important in this matter of relationship. This really makes or break a relationship and marriage. It is quite difficult for many even before they get married because of circumstances people have. Family, career/job, health, etc. Maybe one loves to live in Miami, Florida because it is the Sunshine State. Tropical scenery, the warmth in winters and the humid of summer, not have to worry about snow and shoveling and the shivering cold. But the other prefer to stay in the cold frigid snowbelt city namely Syracuse, NY or Erie, PA with 120 inches of snow annually and the dreadful browning in late fall and early spring that has no leaves on trees and the brown grass and all. Maybe the other way around, the other loves to stay up here because of snowmobiling, the beauty of white snow and saying, "I have to have a white Christmas" and "No bugs around me!" Twisting the words from two famous songs.

This is serious you need to think about. If you are just in career training in college, school, or internship, be sure you are going to be relocating first if you want to live there.

Most people go for training elsewhere and live in the same town because they love that town. It is common that way as you can see the demographics. For instance, because of Deaf colleges in Rochester, NY and Washington, DC, the Deaf are more likely to continue to live in those cities because they love those cities where they resided as college students. Not only that, they tend to stay because they found comfort living in those cities that provides large Deaf communities.

Economics can drive populations away. Syracuse, NY and Detroit, Michigan both faced harsh economic periods with severe recessions and depressions since 1980. Both cities did not recover to that glory once before. Both are bouncing back somewhat but not the same. Retains smaller yes but will never be glamorous they had, say, the Fifties when Rock-n-Roll and roller skating and big fins on automobiles were big back then. Factories closed or relocated forced layoffs thus forcing workers to relocate to other cities for factory jobs or create their own companies or businesses where taxes are much lower or non-existence. Both states are quite high in taxes. Plus weather factor as well because many are tired of the cold.

My advice is ALWAYS relocate FIRST and settle where your dream city is or country or state, THEN you may can find someone but remember this, you have to find someone who wants to live in same location as you are. If she/he is a local at that new location, great! Good for you. But harder when you find them online. Say you were contacted by someone say... from Seattle, Washington, who prefer to stay there but likes you a lot and click favorite and all the perks you find on that dating site but refuses to relocate and you live in Miami and prefer to stay in Miami? You got a problem. It becomes a choice: stay there or choose the person which means you have to relocate—again.

You have to pray about it. You need to understand that you have to focus on yourself first because if God wants you to live there and you worked hard to live there, then stay there and that person has to choose, relocate to you or forget about you.

Lessons have been seen quite often and disastrous.

Another problem is that when you jump too quickly with the possibility of relocation. Twice two men fell in love with the ladies who live out of town and one graduated from

vocational school and the other who had an excellent job and they relocated and both men had hard time finding a good job. One was unable to gain employment who was on the top of class. And the other...he was making real good money for dangerous jobs and he was unable to gain employment of same grand such as pay and benefits. So, this is strongly a word of advice and this is what the book about: Are you sure? Are you sure you want to lose excellent opportunities just because of someone you love? Jobs are hard to find now days because of the illegals and the "Unacceptable immigrants" that are living in sanctuary cities. For instance, the job that the one of the two men I was just explaining had hard time finding work in Miami, Florida had a girlfriend who lives there who cannot relocate to the cold north because of her health situation. The hiring managers of many places in Miami prefer to hire Cubans, Hispanics, Puerto Ricans, and more. Not a Caucasian! And certainly not a Deaf person either!

You see? ALWAYS stay where you are until you are able to find employment in another city that you can afford to relocate and marry and be happy ever. Or gain employment that pays the same or better as your previous employment. Therefore, you MUST stay behind, do NOT gain employment after you relocate. Sure, employers prefer you relocate first but that is not a good advisement of theirs. You have to understand you must stay where you are until you are able to gain. You may can use your fiancé's address as your future residence and employers will think you are living there. You will have to be prepare to relocate immediately on a short notice such as for an interview and start of employment. If just interviews, you can visit your fiancé's or fiancée's for the interviews. Biblically, you will need to stay at a hotel or at least with the pastor of her/his church or her brother's/his sister's until you can legally married.

Now, for foreign brides/foreign husbands, the step is quite complicated than I just explained. That is next step to question IF your bride/groom is from another country.

11. Legal red tape for foreign spouse-to-be. Marrying someone from another country? Congratulations! Or you are considering wanting to marry someone from another country? No problem. While it is nice but you have to consider the fact it is far more complicated for such people with this. It is known fact that in the United States the

red tape for marrying a foreigner is more complicated than marrying a spouse from the same country. Not only that, the expenses of marrying a foreigner cost a lot more than it is with a local. The closer you are to each other, the cheaper it is. But it is even more so because that person is a foreigner! You have to pay expensive fees, lawyer fees, pay for her way over with airfare, visa fees through airport, passport, luggage fees, hotel, bringing her family over for wedding, and more.

This is why you need to seriously consider to change your options if you cannot afford. In fact, you need 20,000 US Dollars per year to qualify to sponsor her through Fiancé Visa. That is best option in my opinion but depends. You can marry overseas but you have to apply for a different visa. Third, you can use Tourist Visa that is also complicated. You can marry her here but she has to go back and reapply a different visa. Immigrant or Work Visas. You can use any others but most common to use is Fiancé Visa. There are many good women overseas (and men too if you are a female) however, a word of advice, many others are in desire to come over to the United States for a different purpose: to marry you in order to use you just to get them in the country. They may catfish you in a fictional relationship you thought you have it real. Please be careful. I know of a few genuine marriages between Americans and Filipinas. I also knew a couple others just because they wanted in. I knew one of the two that she was forced to return back to Costa Rica after a divorce and she was unable to stay in the country. She quickly wanted to marry another American so she can go back to the United States. The other one, she was fortunate to stay in the United States. She married another man from the United States. That other one who was fortunate to stay is also from Central America.

Interesting to note, after researching but the link was failed to retrieve from Department of Homeland Security, however, other sources said 80 percent of international marriages survives better than domestic marriages. They say typically 1 in 2 marriages fail however, marriages with a foreign bride (or groom) survive better. That is 1 in 5 marriages fail. They understand the serious of consequences of divorcing that may end up in deportation or foreign brides (groom) understands marriages better because of

their culture. This is a whole other subject to discuss in another book about marrying a foreign bride.

Compare that to Deaf people marrying Hearing people. 80 percent of that kind of marriage based on language barriers, they fail. 4 out 5 marriages fail. In my observation I have counted. I know many Deaf pastors married hearing women. Seemly most of them are. Since I attend Baptist, and know Southern Baptist as well. I know nine Deaf pastors and evangelists. They ALL married Hearing wives. They are all still married. With exception of ONE Deaf pastor was divorced because of his adultery. This represents almost perfect score of 100 percent of marriages. Perhaps in future I will do a survey. The thing I noticed is that those pastors are Christians. Secular or non-Christian Deaf and Hearing couples together. Almost non-exist. Only one couple I know of. They are still married. They are not Christians. So, the total is 10 couples. This means 90 percent of their language barrier marriages survives.

So, you need to understand the seriousness of marriages is not funny and serious.

12. Language. You understood in the past two paragraphs about marriages like that. Between Deaf and Hearing and even English speaking and a foreign speaking. Do you understand your mate with language? Do you know how to speak their language? What if her/his parents and family are foreign speaking? Say you are dating with English speaking girlfriend from the Philippines, and you meet her family and they all are speaking in Tagalog or Visayan. Or maybe you are Deaf and you meet your boyfriend who is hearing and they are all hearing and you are stuck with just American Sign Language. Uh oh! Both of them have huge dilemmas. No kidding! How will you talk with them? Careful on what you learn because if you say it wrong, you get your throat cut! No, it's just a figure of speech. Careful though. Because you have to say it right. If you are not sure, stick with your own language and your mate will translate or interpret for you. So, your bride will speak in Tagalog for you or your boyfriend will sign in ASL for you. Whatever the case.

You also need to find someone you can understands you. Maybe you are intelligent and she has huge difficulty to understand like she is a slow learner or limitations of her skills. You can be irked when she kept saying the word wrong every day and you could not put up with that.

You need someone to understand you and on the same level. Communication works two main ways: how you talk and what you talk. This means you need confident to talk with someone you love and really talk about it rather than running away. Second of all, you need to be on same level of skills with. I have seen highly well-educated prefer to date someone of the same calibrator. Not some high school dropout. I researched and found ads talk like that. This is how you talk. The what-you-talk is you have the confident as I just explained. Get the two differences? This would be of interesting subject for Master's Degree thesis candidates to find results between spouses based on intelligent and about language barriers. Funny thing, I do not even have a Bachelor's Degree or even an Associate's Degree and I am writing this book. I have experience in marriage and dated many women of different spectrum of life and calibrator as well.

12. Your Jealousy of their Success. You know about college education and degrees as I said in number 11 above. You need to respect and give glory to God for what you have: your life and you are being saved. If one wants to go back to college and earn that degree and you do not have a degree. This is something you need to discuss with because you may have resentment or a detection of jealousy if the other moves up in the world. You need to be sure you are ready to allow your mate to be successful in whatever they want to be. You can still be anti-college if you want to believe in that. There are successful people who never went to college. Google it and you will find more famous people are not college educated than those who endured college to be personal success. Whatever the case, please do not be jealous of your special sweetheart. Praise them for their success. Be patient.

If they have a nice house, and you do not. Again, do not resent jealousy of their success. You have your own dreams. Then go for it before you marry. That way, you can have your own house, your own snowmobile, your own automobile, your own truck.

Your own RV/caravan, boat/yacht, whatever the case, do it. Do not wait till after you marry. But if you do, then you need to keep working hard to be successful when you are married but do not think of it as a race. "Oh I am better than she is!" No. Take advantage of this: two incomes is better than one when you want to invest something such as house, car, snowmobile, or even business together. Do it. You need to make your own success though.

13. House size. Yes, house size. Tons of styles and tons of shapes and what's what on the list for that house. It is like to win his heart is through his stomach. In this case, to win his heart is how you make a home for him. This is a new idiom meaning how you comfort him. Before you find the right man or for the men, right female, you need to settle down at a certain home but you must remember it has to double the number of your own. For example, if you are a widow/widower or a divorced single parent or even a single parent and have children... say, you have two children already. The golden rule is you count one room per person. Now, before you buy a house for yourself with children without future spouse and future children if you are young, have to add by doubling the number. First there are three of you, you add another three. This means six rooms. Yes, including your future spouse. Why? Your future spouse will want man's cave or her art and crafts room. And the two more rooms are for your future children if possible. Always count that way. Always add three. Even if you are not going to have any more children because of your age or tubes tied up, you still have to add three because your future in-laws are from out of town needs quest room. Also if you want to convert those rooms into walk-in closet if it is next to your bedroom, great idea. Homes today must have walk-ins now. Not the 1950s Cape Cod that was popular. It is different today.

Now, you should always look for a house that has furniture in it when it is on the market so you can know the size of each room especially bedroom you will be sharing with. Does it have a walk-in closet? I highly recommend that rather than standard closet. Second of all, having future spouse, recommend queen or king size bed.

Now, dealing with bathrooms, the golden rule should be this: all homes MUST have two bathrooms. Many houses in the 20th Century are, sadly have one bathrooms. The golden rule is one bathroom for every two people. You have to have extra bathrooms!

Again with the rule of adding three more people, this means one more bathroom if you have two already. If one bathroom just for you and your one child, best you make additions, renovations, or buy a house with another bathroom. More and more Americans are seniors today and the requirements is necessary to add more bathrooms for sake of urgent use of bathroom.

If you both already owns a house, make a good judgement not just because of cost of house, taxes, etc. you have to consider the sizes of both houses. Which is larger? Which has more bedrooms? Which has more bathrooms?

Another thing, is your future mate's home good shape? Any building codes violations? Does it have rails on steps outside? Does the roof leaks? Molds in bathroom and kitchen? Flooding in basement often? House is listed to one corner? Please think twice before you have that person in your life.

Like cooking, good food will win the man's heart. The home should be the same. Good shape will win the man's heart too.

If the person is poor and you love that person, and you are living in an apartment. Well, that is another story. Be sure that person you love has nice home. If not, stay away.

Hoarding is unhealthy. Built up stress as well and injuries for tripping and flies and molds and stuff. Not good! You need to see that clearly and carefully with someone. They can trick you. So, ask around. Ask friends and neighbor who are truly honest who knows your future mate. That way you can know the truth. If they are lying, then you need serious prayers and seriously getting to know that person if they are neat or not.

14. Watch your future mate in all four seasons. It is strongly suggest you watch your future mate in all four seasons. That is more common in Snowbelt region. Or two or three seasons in other areas. But work best with four seasons. Does that mate

show signs of depression at a certain season? More common people are depressed in winter time. The grey skies, monochromic appearance outdoors in winter, plus coldness and snow can cause depression.

Rain on the other hand can be depressed because you want to see the sunshine. Common in rainy belt like Seattle region. Sometimes sameness daily all year can be depressing because they have never seen fall leaves, snow in winter, spring rains...

Hurricanes, lake effect snow, and tornados can be deadly and can make a person depressed. Please consider watching your mate react if they are good candidate without such health reasons.

Even if your mate loves the snow and find that blizzard snow-in comfort at home watching how it comes down and yet, often have bad colds or hyperthermia or shivering like lack of anemia or whatever health reason that doctors say your mate has to live in South Florida or even live in the Caribbean or Costa Rica or in the Philippines where there is sunshine and warmth. You are forced to relocate with. Those are the consequences you have to live with the relocation.

On another hand, what if you yourself have such health situation in winters with those health issues and your mate when you date says she refuses to relocate to Sunbelt or the tropical regions, then what? Good thing you are engaged and you better resettle in another location FIRST before you marry someone IF you can afford and got a new job in another location wherever the employment is located. But remember do not move down there or wherever your future mate is and you cannot gain employment UNTIL you can.

But if you got married and you did not talk about this subject, you are stuck because of your stubborn mate who refused to move. You need to really test your mate if your mate is lying because if you said you want to relocate to that city before you got married and your mate said yes, but after got married, you are stuck. This happened in real life. And that extremely upset that man because of his wife refused to relocate. He prefers to live in the Deep South or overseas than in the cold blistery cold city with annual snowfall totals over 120 inches with lake effect snowfalls.

So, you have to seriously think about this before you married the wrong person. Location, location, location is one of the most important thing to discuss with your potential mate right now or anytime in the future when you are ready.

This is why it is best you date that someone. Date, court, whatever the two, you learn about the person because of the Foundation of Cs and because you need to know their goals. And yours as matter of fact.

15. Taste of Everything. Taste of food, favorite colors, etc. Like I said about food cooking. Sometimes you have a favorite dish and some stuff you do not like what your mate likes. Maybe you do not like mushrooms and your mate loves mushrooms a lot that she cooks a lot of it. Maybe you are a vegetarian and he is a white meat eater. Or you are a red meat and he prefer white. Problems, problems, problems! This is all too common when both of you are quite different. You have to re-consider whom you want. Say you are a red meat eater, you better off with someone else who is a red meat eater. And of course a good cook too. Do not forget that! You need to consider several items to focus upon such as food, smoking, drinking, drugs, colors, sleep habits, season(s), location preference such as living in the country, the mountains, seashore, the city, on a yacht... uninhabited tropical island, Igloo, or a cave. Anything! Sure I said it funny but it is true. The style of house such as Modernism, Minimalist, Cape Cod, Craftsman, Spanish, McMansions, Googie, etc.

Like I said about colors, you might want to compromise. Say you love green. And she loves yellow? Combination is good. Say he loves pink and you are into black. Ugh! But you both love it, then work it out. Combination is the 51st C to be added. It means you and your mate to combine things you both like with an agreement. This is why there are "man's cave" so he can have his taste. One guy has his man's cave with all of his computers, his collection including the Robot and masks of his favorite horror character, etc. Another with all his art and design work and books. Another in the basement with a pool table and a bar and fan of a local university and a baseball team he loves with bunch of décor. Even women have their women caves. Sewing room,

even into sports theme that 3 women have in the garage of their home. All are true examples. There, that is what you need to understand what Combination is.

Now, you realize what the needs? The taste. You heard this often in movies that the new moved-in spouse or relationship partner (boyfriend or girlfriend) and they would get rid of this or that without your knowledge. This can happen. If movies wrote something like this, then more likely they will do that in real life.

You want someone who loves same dish, willing to share what you have in your own home. And make sure you give room for your new addition-your spouse. This is why try to find a house before you meet someone that you will have room for your future mate. Always remember that. Never think for yourself. If you do, you are greedy and perhaps you do because when you meet someone and ready to marry, that someone special will say, "hey, I need room to put my stuff there!" Decision, decision, decision! Then location, location, location!

16. Sanitation/Grooming. Is she/he clean? Smells nice? Or that funny smell? Poop smell? Well shaven? Or is that he looks like a Muslim terrorist with that long thick beard? The tattoos or piercings. Yuck for many of you. It is not nice to say something that you smelled off the other to say something. Just be humble and keep your mouth shut. If you have this as a good reason for break up, use other good reasons from the list above to break off. Who wants to marry a weird woman with full of yellow teeth! OH the teeth! Sometimes those pearly white teeth looks so superfictional like a cartoon character smiled are not good. You want a natural teeth white look. Those cold sores on or around their mouths... Oh! They are herpes! Many will not admit but they do have it when you see it. Think about it. RUN before you ever kiss anybody with herpes or with any of those I listed. Think about that.

Fix yourself up and be sure you wash your clothes well and add softeners and bleech for your whites. You are going to dress nice. Dress to impress as they say. Remember that you want to impress God, you do the same impress each other EVERY DAY till death you do part because one of you are lying in bed in the hospital dying with that

hospital robe on while you are laying dying but your loved one will be with you. That you can make excuse. Even when you are in bed with someone special, please do impress each other! Dress to impress even in bedroom as they say to make each other happier.

I know some of you guys love a woman in heels. They are screaming pain. Ask any ladies even with the ones with heels. I am one of those guys who loves a woman wearing heels. But you need to accept her for who she is even she doesn't wear them. Even she will when she surprise you in bedroom! Once is enough is a lifetime of memory. I know so. Trust in the Lord and you will thank the Lord for that to happen.

CHAPTER FOUR: WHERE CAN I FIND MY MATE?

You will need to pray where. God will show you. As I spoke earlier about Abraham who send his servant to find a wife and said where to go to.

1 And Abraham was old, and well stricken in age: and the Lord had blessed Abraham in all things.

2 And Abraham said unto his eldest servant of his house, that ruled over all that he had, Put, I pray thee, thy hand under my thigh:

3 And I will make thee swear by the Lord, the God of heaven, and the God of the earth, that thou shalt not take a wife unto my son of the daughters of the Canaanites, among whom I dwell:

4 But thou shalt go unto my country, and to my kindred, and take a wife unto my son Isaac.

-- Genesis 24:1-4

What country? Well, let's find that verse. God order Abraham to leave Ur in Mesopotamia. Genesis 11:31. And because of what Abraham said to the servant to go to his former country where he used to live and find a woman. That woman was related to Isaac. Isaac's father's brother's daughter. Back then, people were allowed to marry cousins and family members but not too close due to genetic disorders. Today we have plenty of people so we are able to marry anyone else who are Christians.

Anyway, what this message tell you? You need to find God's family, not lost souls. Like Adam could not find his kind because there were all animals such as T-Rexes, Sabretooth Tigers, Ring-Billed Seagulls, Asian Elephants, Unicorns, you name it. The Bible tells excellent analytical point of view. What Adam was doing was trying to find his mate but they all were animals. Today humans are like those animals. You heard of leechers who suck money out of your pockets, loan sharks are those who loan you money but it is a cut-throat forcing you to pay a lot more than what you paid for plus heavy interests, and vipers that even Jesus called those hypocrites as said in Matthew 3:7 and 12:34 among other verses. Each animal characteristics are described for humans.

God does not want us to be with those types. God wants us to be with Doves. Dove means peaceful. Jesus would send the Holy Ghost to us as said in John 14:16. The Holy Ghost is like a dove. Those are the types you need to look for. A dove.

A dove means peaceful.

BUT WHERE?

Where? Easy one. Your church. Remember you need to be equally yoked with the Believers as described in 2 Corinthians 6:14.

Be ye not unequally yoked together with unbelievers: for what fellowship hath righteousness with unrighteousness? and what communion hath light with darkness?

-- 2 Corinthians 6:14

Therefore, that is where you need to look for. There is understanding when you noticed there are hardly any in your church. That can happen. But remember like Adam, he could not find her. It was not until like way over a hundred years later God provided Adam the woman Adam can love and marry.

Today, people are finding each other anywhere. The problem with that regard is that they are backslide in faith and end up marrying the wrong one. Quite a common if you will look at this. There are researches that proves Christian and Jewish marriages survive better with they are equally yoked together and serve same God in church together. When a spouse is not Christian, then the divorce rate is higher. Due to copyrights and references you have to ask, I will not add however, you can do research online to find this fact is true.

Compare to a Christian married someone who is not a Christian and interreligious marriage... a Christian married a person who is not a Christian will more likely get a divorce. This is why it is recommended you find someone in your own church or churches that serve similar faith such as those in same denomination. Say, you attending a King James Only Baptist Church, you will want a King James Only Baptist to marry you, not a liberal Baptist church that the pastor uses different version. A member from Iglesia Ni Kristo is not the same as Church of Christ or even Jehovah's Witness. Each of those cult will say their own church is right. You have a problem. Catholic and Lutheran are quite different.

You see the difference? See the problem? You sure do. When you meet someone special, you will be forced to join their church. Technically, and Biblically it is wrong.

Brothers, you will need a sister who is willing to go to your church. Sisters, you are in the wrong because Biblically, the men are heads of their families.

THE INTERNET DATING SCENE.

My advice as in my opinion, I am quite against it. Why? You do not know who she is behind that monitor or your phone screen. It is best you meet someone in person. You will hate me for my saying not to accept the internet dating. Although Isaac is blessed to have Rebekah but listen to this. Rebekah was not the perfect woman either! She favored Jacob rather than Esau although Esau sinned against God and rid of him because he sold his birthrights. Well, No one is perfect. Having said, you can date someone and marry someone from the internet. But the trouble is, the internet dating is... dangerous.

There are great numerous of scammers and spammers as well as catfishers or users wasting your time. However, there is no percentages of those who are divorced after meeting online. However, based on my observation of people I personally know. I counted for those who got married after meeting online. In my observation, there are six couples they met online whom I knew in person.

Couple number one: They were the first to marry in late 1990's after they met online through their favorite superhero comic book chat room. Their wedding was translated on line live from the wedding, no cams. It was a Deaf man from Central New York married a Female Texan. So far, I have no idea what happened to them as it is twenty years later. Christians.

The second one, she was my ex-girlfriend from Costa Rica, she dumped me to marry a guy with same hair color and all who is from the United States. Now she is married to another man. So, you have to count as a divorce. Not really Christians.

Third one, one pastor I know from my church married a woman from Indiana. They just had their third baby in November 2017. Still married. Christians.

Fourth couple I know: My wife's co-worker at work married a man online and their marriage was in shambles. Fell apart. Likely divorced. They are not Christians.

Fifth one: my friend from Florida married a Filipina and their marriage is still strong. They are Christians. Sixth couple: A former co-worker of my wife's son married a Filipina and they are still married. I do not know their faith.

My nephew dated women after meeting online failed. And the result was the same for me. I had a stalker whom I met online first. Another whom I met in person I had suspicion of her who wanted my money. She is from Ohio, I believe.

And the danger are not just scammers but underage females or males out there. Before I met my wife in 2004, that in 2003, I met a female on a once-popular chat room at the time and it was a Christian chatroom. She had a crush on me but she admitted to me she was 17 and I told her to "stop and come back when you are adult." She disgusted me. She realized I am Deaf and she does not want to marry a Deaf man. Well, she married a sailor who may far worse be killed in action or injured by war since the United States was in fact at the time in war against terrorism and Saddam and others. Think about that. She made bad choices.

So, result has shown that it is tied. The odds are still terrible because of splitting in halves of whom you are with and end up divorce.

However, people forget if they obey God, then the Lord will bless thee that you are with the Lord. God will bless your marriage. Remember Matthew 18:20 that Jesus is in midst of them. Even in marriage, you must allow God in your lives to make your marriage successful. Let the record show the fact the Christian online dating are more successful than those who are not.

However, online dating is still dangerous. Even for Christians. But if you like to meet someone from afar, go like the servant did in Genesis chapter 24 and you shall meet the one you are to marry. Hey, you do not want to go fishing out in the ocean and you never know you are hooking not a fish but a shark! Or a swordfish! You will see that you will be stuck by a shark or swordfish when you reel it in the boat. You are more likely catch more friendly fish in your local lake. Get the meaning here?

However, there are good Christians living out of town. May I suggest a few ideas?

Christian Singles Cruises. There are Christian Singles Cruises available and it's all like a Loving Boat in real life, maybe. This does not happen a lot.

Christian Tours. It may not be Christian Singles but you can go on tours to see awesome Israel and other regions where the Bible has told stories of Biblical people went such as Paul was in Rome, or crashed in Syracuse, Sicily. Or where Apostle Paul traveled on missions or where Noah's Ark rested. You may never know you will meet another Christian single or singles there.

Fellowships in other churches that believes in same doctrine or is a sister church in same denomination you attend to.

Christian Adult camps. There are tons of retreats, camps, and related functions for you to sing out this coming summer, "Are you ready for..." er I meant "Amazing Grace...." Haha. Sorry that comedian will not be there to scream from his motorcycle.

Missions. Ah, this one you have been waiting for to hear from me. Mission work! Yes! There are always thousands of needs around of the world and even in your backyard—I meant in your hometown that you will meet someone you will fall in love. There are even non-Christian non-profit organizations that you can even get involved as a volunteer that you can do locally and you are more likely will meet Christians who are volunteers. Donde estan tus nietos, Pablo!? Haha.

I have heard stories of missionaries married foreigners but not a whole lot because most of the missionaries met each other when they both went to college and marry during or right after college before they were called to serve overseas.

Your own church! Yes, you can find someone in your church. Just got to look a bit harder. And you got to make more effort to seek. I strongly encourage you go look for your mate when you are more involved such as you go fellowships more. Maybe your church has a concert coming up, be a volunteer in that ministry. Get involved in the choir. Get involved with, yes, with the children ministry because single moms would love to see you involved with children. You will more likely win their heart when you work with children. Single dads, there are single moms in the nursery and children

ministry. Get involved with church Scouts or similar organizations depending on your church has to offer.

Get involved with music ministry. Get involved even church van driver ministry. Get involved with State Fair ministry or street ministry. Great way to spread the Gospel when you meet someone. For instance, I worked at the State Fair and I noticed there is a single woman there on one of those days that I did not realize she is single. Why? Never really spend hours to get to know someone there. I was like, "Ah, I did not know she is" And it is great way for you to fellowship with others. Even to keep mind off of specific people you are seeking for in your own church.

Work in church pastry or clothing store. Awesome place to meet others.

Get involved with non-profits. You can do local charity work and local mission work. Work in some soup kitchen or work in some Christian non-profits that offer local charity work. Get involved with fund raising.

Relocate to another country. Even you are not wanting to do missions, but you can relocate to another country if your employer provides relocation package or promotional package that you got promoted or allowed you to transfer to another country if your employer has such business license to deal in that country. Say, maybe your employer has an office in India, you can go to India and settle there. Be a boss there if you got promoted and you will be employed there, then you can meet someone.

Years ago, someone relocated to Italy as he planned to stay for a year to find a wife there since he loves Italian women. He would relocate there and worked there. By half way through the year, he found the woman he loves and then married her before the year was up. Si. See, how that can happen? If you are in college, ask for co-op or internship overseas or even apply for college overseas and you will have opportunities to do so. Check with your employer before you jump into anything stupid. See if you can even transfer back to the States and bring your spouse back home as well.

Regulations vary at each country regarding employment and immigration. You are to follow what regulations say and apply properly. This is not the 1950's whereas it was so easy to enter. Thanks to population explosion, terrorism, hostile religious cultists,

criminals, and nuts claiming they are from so-called Taured or some oddities entering countries that made all strict regulations.

Christian locations and businesses. Ah, Christian cafes, Christian bookstores, Christian bakeries, and more. You would realize that they may be there. In 1990s as I recalled I met a couple of Christian women but they were not for me but the point is that I met them at a local large Christian bookstore in Syracuse, NY and it made worthwhile. I called and talked.

Bars and night clubs are a no-no. You are not to go to bars and night clubs because they are evil. Filled with demons and satanic functions and satanic music as well. Stay away from that. They are "meat-markets". So are malls, regional and farmers and flea markets, department stores, snotty upscale stores and more. Avoid them. Reason is because they are full of animals. In another word, people who are not saved: sharks who murder people, loan sharks who are businesses and stores with expensive credit cards as well as criminals, road runners who snitch your wallet or purse while you shopping, and bunch of Don Juan and Doda Juanita everywhere. There are parrots who would lie as well as little bugs who would live with you for the rest of your life—that would be sexual diseases.

You do not want that. Adam who was in the very same Garden of Eden named all the animals but did not find her. So, God put him to sleep and took the rib from Adam and made female, woman. Therefore, So, let God handle this.

Be patient! God will provide! Romans 5:4-

Patience, experience; experience, hope.

-- Romans 5:4

Do I hear an amen?

Patience is virtue. We understand timing is important to you because you would say, "Life is short." Of course, life is short but all belongs to God. Hey, the Romans 5:4

MARKFALSO

teaches you to be patient and wait upon the Lord. Many people did not get married or have children till much later in life like many examples in the Bible. Sarah did not have her son till age 90 (Genesis 21:2), Isaac was middle-aged man when he married Rebekah (Genesis 24), Moses after he was 40. Likely in his 40s that he married Zipporah (Acts 7:22-29) after he exiled from Egypt because of the murder he performed. Also you have to remember Biblical people lived longer than modern times whereas we are now living about 75 years of living. They lived a full 120 years in Post-Flood Era. Those in Pre-Flood Era lived to be 600 to 970 years of age (estimated but goal perhaps at the time in my opinion was 1000 years of living but because of sin, etc., they lived to be 969 years (longest). So, most lived longer back then so therefore, their life planning was bit longer. Our lives today is almost half of what God ordered us to live as 120 years (Genesis 6:3). It is getting shorter because of man's sin. Themselves and affecting others such as through sexual diseases, smoking, drinking, driving, flying, riding in trains, ships, machine guns, weapons including nuclear and bio chemicals. All are affecting man's lives shorter. Leads, chemicals in home, household products, cooking, microwave, and even medicine are shorting our lives. Diseases including cancer, AIDS, Ebola, Yellow Fever, and more in past few hundred years or at least past two thousand years with the outbreaks including the Black Plague, Black Death, Legionnaire's, and more. Murder, violence, mass shooting, and more. But life shortening even went back to Moses. This was the third reduction. First was eternal but God cut lives because of Adam. The second reduction was 120 years during Noah's time to Moses. After Moses, it is 70 to 80 years. In bold font as follows:

The days of our years are threescore years and ten; and if by reason of strength they be fourscore years, yet is their strength labour and sorrow; for it is soon cut off, and we fly away.

-- Psalms 90:10

Today God can call you to marry at any time. At age 20, 25, 30, 40, even 50 or 60. Yeah, well, it is God's plan for you.

Wait on the LORD: be of good courage, and he shall strengthen thine heart: wait, I say, on the LORD.

-- Psalm 27:14

For evildoers shall be cut off: but those that wait upon the LORD, they shall inherit the earth.

-- Psalms 37:9

Wait on the LORD, and keep his way, and he shall exalt thee to inherit the land: when the wicked are cut off, thou shalt see it.

-- Psalms 37:34

See what you have to do? Wait and you will be inherited! You will be blessed with the one. Adam waited. There may be no records of when he was introduced to the woman God created but the age was 130 when his first born was born. That was quite a long time. The scale of age is different back then. They live to be 900 years and that was merely equal to about age 13 if the age of death is 90. See the differences? They were so young to marry! But as time changed, like Moses and Isaac, they were 40 years old when lives were shorten to 80ish years old. That was worse than modern times that you can marry at age 18 nowadays. It was age 13 merely a hundred years ago for many places for people to marry because lives were much shorter because of medicine and medical technology. Lives are easier today and prolonged to God's plan for our lives to be 80 years old.

If our lives increased age average in a hundred years, you may have to be 21 to marry or even 25 but not younger!

So, stop complaining. Some people are blessed to marry younger but then again, look at their marriages. Did they survived their marriage or end up talking and paying their divorce attorneys? Wait, ask them if they are truly Born-Again and serving the Lord

Jesus Christ. If their answer is no, that is why their marriages fail at that young age. This is why unsaved souls have pushed to raise age of marriages. Some cults like Islam still practice this and this should be outlawed because it is not the females' fault. It is the men because they wanted to be like sex predator who founded that cult, Mohammed who married underage females! Joseph Smith followed suit and so were David Koresh, Warren Jeffs, Jim Jones, David Berg, and many other cult founders who had sex with underage females and for some, with married women. See where and why getting married to an underage female is not proper? Adultery with married women?

You need to wait for your own maturity to grow. Some people grow differently so please do not be jealous! Envy is one of deadiest sins as they say.

Let not thine heart envy sinners: but be thou in the fear of the LORD all the day long.

-- Proverbs 23:17

As a Christian, please do not envy or get jealous of those sinners. Muslims are not Christians and they marry underage females and even have polygamy similar to Fundamentalist Latter Day Saints- a false Christian because of their doctrine contradicted from the Scripture. Another example, David Koresh and David Berg, the two sex predators named David who they say they are prophets and brainwashed people were molesting, child sex abuses, adultery with married female members of their cults, and more. Look what happened to their cults. Where are they? People knew better. There are books written by survivors and news written by reporters about those cults.

Sadly there are many Christians and Catholic leaders and members such as priests, pastors, lay persons, and teachers abused children sexually. But true believers do wait on the Lord. Wait. God will provide. Amen!

You need to settle down first. Then God will provide. Do you have a job already? Are you already invested in your future? You need that. If not, you are not ready. It is like when you want to buy a car, you need to have good income and good money in your hand. Because now banks want you to put 20 percent down. Are you able to do that? Now, same with your future mate, are you able to pay bills, take her out, or take him out, whatever. It all cost money. You got to have a plan God gives you. Then you lay it out. Ok, you know how It is when you are an employee, say with the design department or drafting department and the boss gives you a memo to design a whole new futuristic vehicle with this or that. OK, you received that memo which is a business plan for that certain model. You are to design that vehicle or do drafting on the computer to design that vehicle. A whole new vehicle to compete those vehicles on the road today. You get all exciting to design a new vehicle, right? The manufacture has to design that vehicle first before they can mass produce off the assembly line. So, you know you have to have a design. Then make molds of those components such as fenders, bumpers, panels, window, etc.

The concept is the same with the servant who prayed for the woman and that was a plan. He planned it and he knew what he is looking for because his boss, Abraham told him. Please re-read again in Genesis 24 to grasp the whole point here.

Gentlemen, this is what you need to do. To pray. The right one will come along. But how will you find her? Like Cristobal Colon had to plan his route and went out and found a new way as he planned but did not expect to find a whole new area instead of West Indies. The same you will not expect. Your bride is coming, gentlemen! Why Brothers in Christ and not the sisters?

Let's review again, the men are the head of the house. Read that in Chapter one. Speaking of this, Brothers in Christ, are you ready to find which female you should marry to?

CHAPTER FIVE: THE BRIDE YOU ARE SEEKING FOR.

Ah that is the subject you are seeking for. What bride? God's child! The woman you are waiting for. Sisters, sorry you have to read this but you know the truth that the man is the one to seek for you to marry.

Of course, the man will be blessed.

Whoso findeth a wife findeth a good thing, and obtaineth favour of the LORD.

-- Proverbs 18:22

So, what did it tells you? The scripture says the man find the woman. As I said before in chapter one, you will need to understand it is the male's responsibility to find a

woman. Now, what does a Brother can find his wife? Of course we covered where he can find her. And when however, who is the last subject we need to focus. There is a dozen things we need to look for in a female.

1. The Saved Female.

We all know that we need to avoid the Unsaved. Clearly unequally yoked will cause problems, divorces, fighting, domestic violence, and affecting the lone Christian spouse's spiritual walk that will decline greatly thanks to his spouse who smokes, drink, drugs, swearing, cheating, etc. It is an embarrassment if one does that.

First of all you all know is to avoid sinners who are not saved.

Be ye **not unequally yoked together with unbelievers:** for what fellowship hath righteousness with unrighteousness? and what communion hath light with darkness?

-- 2 Corinthians 6:14

Clearly you know that. We need to be equally yoked so that we can grow closer to the Lord when we fellowship together as husband and wife. Starting with boyfriend-girlfriend. Courtship or dating, no matter what. We need to be equally yoked.

9 Two are better than one; because they have a good reward for their labour.

10 For if they fall, the one will lift up his fellow: but woe to him that is alone when he falleth; for he hath not another to help him up.

11 Again, if two lie together, then they have heat: but how can one be warm alone?

12 And if one prevail against him, two shall withstand him; and a threefold cord is not quickly broken.

-- Ecclesiastes 4:9-12

And...

For where two or three are gathered together in my name, there am I in the midst of them.

-- Matthew 18:20

That was Jesus Christ who spoke that. A family together with husband and wife is also a church. That is how a church begins. Your generations together in church. I have seen churches with members of same family are in the same church. Many churches began this way. I knew of a Non-denomination in Syracuse, NY started with just eight church members that are all of the pastor's own family members. Now that church is about 1200 to 1500 members.

You need a bride who is truly BORN-AGAIN! To be equally yoked with!

Help each other!

That is what the verses in Ecclesiastes 4:9-12 means.

2. Helping Spouse. Helping spouse is whom she will love you for who you are. You will be pleased because you are busy working with your job or you are running the company you own. She would be at home raising the family with children, clean, and cook. Oh you love her cooking don't you? Oh the pasta! Oh, the turkey, oh! The stuffing! The veggie sandwich! All of those delicious food right?

Also encouragement. She will help you with your spiritual growth. It is better to have two brains than one if you both are thinking about something. You want to buy this vehicle A or vehicle B as in this example. Oh, the pains of figuring out which. What you like? She would look out for you because you are falling for that vehicle A while she may think vehicle B is better choice for your need. When you are upset about something, she can calm you down. Really, I understand that. You will!

Ecclesiastes 4:9-12 is one perfect example. There are other verses in the Bible. Another is this verse.

Bear ye one another's burdens, and so fulfil the law of Christ.

-- Galatians 6:2

Yes, help each other! Why? You love each other. Charity is agape in Latin.

1 Though I speak with the tongues of men and of angels, and have not charity, I am become as sounding brass, or a tinkling cymbal.

2 And though I have the gift of prophecy, and understand all mysteries, and all knowledge; and though I have all faith, so that I could remove mountains, and have not charity, I am nothing.

3 And though I bestow all my goods to feed the poor, and though I give my body to be burned, and have not charity, it profiteth me nothing.

4 Charity suffereth long, and is kind; charity envieth not; charity vaunteth not itself, is not puffed up,

5 Doth not behave itself unseemly, seeketh not her own, is not easily provoked, thinketh no evil;

6 Rejoiceth not in iniquity, but rejoiceth in the truth;

7 Beareth all things, believeth all things, hopeth all things, endureth all things.

8 Charity never faileth: but whether there be prophecies, they shall fail; whether there be tongues, they shall cease; whether there be knowledge, it shall vanish away.

9 For we know in part, and we prophesy in part.

10 But when that which is perfect is come, then that which is in part shall be done away.

11 When I was a child, I spake as a child, I understood as a child, I thought as a child: but when I became a man, I put away childish things.

12 For now we see through a glass, darkly; but then face to face: now I know in part; but then shall I know even as also I am known.

13 And now abideth faith, hope, charity, these three; but the greatest of these is charity.

-- 1 Corinthians Chapter 13.

Charity is agape. So, that is truly sacrificial love. The right woman would be 100 percent giving her life to you. And you have to do the same, give her 100 percent. Just like equally yoked. Be the same level, sameness in many things but also you give yourself to her. Sisters, you give yourself to them. Understand?

21 Submitting yourselves one to another in the fear of God.

22 Wives, submit yourselves unto your own husbands, as unto the Lord.

23 For the husband is the head of the wife, even as Christ is the head of the church: and he is the saviour of the body.

24 Therefore as the church is subject unto Christ, so let the wives be to their own husbands in every thing.

25 Husbands, love your wives, even as Christ also loved the church, and gave himself for it;

-- Ephesians 5:21-25.

The right one who is willing to give her life completely. If she is Liberal Christian, more likely she will not obey the commandments as said those verses. She would be strongly independent. Brothers, you do not want that type of woman. You want to live like what God wants you to be then your bride should act the same, with full obedient, period.

If a woman is strongly independent, more likely you will have fighting if you are the man who strongly believe in Ephesians 5-the marriage chapter. Therefore, you need to find a woman who is very much a humble, submittal to marry to.

3. The Proverbs 31 woman.

The Proverbs 31 woman clearly described who you need to seek for, not the unsaved soul as described in number one in this chapter. This further explains what you need to look for.

10 Who can find a virtuous woman? for her price is far above rubies.

11 The heart of her husband doth safely trust in her, so that he shall have no need of spoil.

12 She will do him good and not evil all the days of her life.

13 She seeketh wool, and flax, and worketh willingly with her hands.

14 She is like the merchants' ships; she bringeth her food from afar.

15 She riseth also while it is yet night, and giveth meat to her household, and a portion to her maidens.

16 She considereth a field, and buyeth it: with the fruit of her hands she planteth a vineyard.

17 She girdeth her loins with strength, and strengtheneth her arms.

18 She perceiveth that her merchandise is good: her candle goeth not out by night.

19 She layeth her hands to the spindle, and her hands hold the distaff.

20 She stretcheth out her hand to the poor; yea, she reacheth forth her hands to the needy.

21 She is not afraid of the snow for her household: for all her household are clothed with scarlet.

22 She maketh herself coverings of tapestry; her clothing is silk and purple.

23 Her husband is known in the gates, when he sitteth among the elders of the land.

24 She maketh fine linen, and selleth it; and delivereth girdles unto the merchant.

25 Strength and honour are her clothing; and she shall rejoice in time to come.

26 She openeth her mouth with wisdom; and in her tongue is the law of kindness.

27 She looketh well to the ways of her household, and eateth not the bread of idleness.

28 Her children arise up, and call her blessed; her husband also, and he praiseth her.

29 Many daughters have done virtuously, but thou excellest them all.

30 Favour is deceitful, and beauty is vain: but a woman that feareth the LORD, she shall be praised.

31 Give her of the fruit of her hands; and let her own works praise her in the gates.

-- Proverbs 31: 10-31

To understand this better, I will break this down. Verse 11 was saying that you do not need to spoil her if you do trust her. It is done. What I mean is that you do not have to worry about her sway away from your marriage. She will be on your side and not need to spoil her. Although be her valentine every day. Be a sweetheart daily. Just be nice to her.

12 and 13 explained that she will be great. Verse 13, she will fix or make clothes. Today, it is all about shopping for new clothes. It is true in my experience as Sales Associate in retail in stores, I see more shoppers are females than males. They would shop for their husbands and even boyfriends. Even women still can sew! Nothing to worry. An awesome woman for you. The 14th verse is to explain she will bring food to the table. Sisters, please surprise your husbands with dinner. If you do not know how to cook, take a class. Take some training. Not out to dinner every day. That is how men go broke if you do not cook! Husbands are busy doing his job or his career for you to live in home so as fairness, cook dinners. Go grocery shopping! If time, he will go with you so that he will get his favorite food and drinks so that you know what he likes. And to shop faster.

A typical family of three, grocery shopping is a ritual of two hours. So, try to do that during the day during the week. Not on weekends so that we can show stores we need

to close them in honor of God and for workers to spend family quality time at home together.

Verse 15, she would get up in the middle of the night. Most common with babies that mothers will get up to take care of babies who are crying—in need of attention.

Husbands, you can go back to sleep because you have to get up for work anyway. Although in modern times, there are single moms, focus on raising your own children. Still, husbands, help her out. Get up too. Just for making sure. Then go back to sleep. OK? This way, to make her happy. But the husbands needs to sleep. I know this will generate controversy but please understand Biblical views and this is in MY opinion. If the wife is working and the husband is unemployable or unemployed, then the role may have to be reversed till it is corrected.

Verse 16, she considered to buy a field. A land to farm. Ah, the woman buys it instead of men? It makes perfect sense if the husbands are working elsewhere and the wives are gardeners or farmers or both. This means she would own her land and possible house too to do so but it is the husband to own his house for his family to live in because if we want to use the God-man-woman parallel theory I have here that the husband owns the house but the wife owns the land to farm. It does not say where. It could mean like in modern times, all houses we have but we need space for farming and wives can drive to her land and farm. If we all do this, unemployment in farming industry would be practically zero and perhaps no illegals or Mexicans to work in the United States! They will be busy in Mexico farming there! If we do this theory, unemployment will be practically zero. In my opinion.

Verse 17—strengthen. This is true. I noticed the difference between single women and married women with children. The married women are practically stronger physically. And they are bigger in their arms! They work hard! Rosie the Riveter not. Why? She worked at home and farming, not at the factory. It would be Jane the Housewife! Again, opinion! Feminists, keep quiet!

Why strengthen? Holding babies in arms, help walking the baby, walking the baby outside for a walk. Much slender when going for a walk. Farming, cooking, making the

beds, washing clothes and dishes, drying them. And yes, when making love. It is a fact with lovemaking, you lose weight. But strengthen too.

Verse 18 explained that she will buy good products, good merchandise. She is wisdom in shopping. Wise, and knowledge even her guts tell her so. That is because that "gut" is called Holy Ghost. Guiding her. Noticed her when she bought good stuff than you do, Brothers? Or know what best for you to buy? There are good stuff out there you may not noticed.

Her candle does not go out. No. In modern terms, that would be electricity. She would make sure with good purchases, she will have your or yours merchandise, light bulbs, and everything well. Brothers, you may remember your mother telling you things such as brush your teeth daily, do not drive too much or you will wear and tear your car, and treat your date with respect? Every day more than your father did? Right? She knows! She knows best. She worked hard for you, Brothers! Now, your spouse is doing the same thing. In retail stores I worked in the past, women are more common than men shoppers and I see their husbands' newly bought clothes and merchandises I stuffed in Only once in my two years stint with this certain clothing their shopping bags. department store that includes shoes, a man bought high heels! ONE man bought it but it is always females purchasing those gorgeous platform stilettos and pumps and thick wedges. See the odds? Maybe 500 women shoppers I faced bought shoes, only one man bought it. In fact, they say its "bad luck" for the man to buy shoes for their wives or girlfriends. You see, Brothers buy shoes for their wives, their wives will get upset. Leave it all to the women to do this.

And in fact, even let them sew as said in verse 19. They would trim and hem your nice new expensive Italian suit made of nice beautiful wool fabric. It is nice suit you bought but let them trim the pants.

So, you can see, you can save your money and give her a nice gift for thanking her for doing all those work! Whew! Now I am sure she will make you a funny Christmas sweater! Hahaha, do not laugh! Hahaha. Sorry! Hey, be like that guy in that Christmas movie with all that lights and his brother in the motorhome. Wear it! Be

proud of her creations! Bwahahaha. Sorry! Actually...it is cute! Really, be happy for her. Is that okay?

Verse 20, she volunteers. Maybe she will be working at a soup kitchen nearest you. Maybe working as a volunteer at a local shelter or the thrift store. Maybe she will actually go on the street to meet with the homeless and the prostitutes to invite them to go to the shelter especially for the homeless people and women's shelters respectively. Maybe guide a battered victim of sexual abuse or domestic violence at home or workplace at the women's shelter or at the police department or even at the court house. The woman sure does have a big heart! She will do extra mile here and there. Maybe do fund raising events to raise for the shelters and victims of crimes, and mental health.

Verse 21 explains she is tough. Strong. Snow in this verse really means coldness. People are tired every day and not want to be bothered after working or in school. She would be alone. But she will give warmth. Scarlet is red so red is warm or hot. Snow is white-cold. Red-hot. She will give warmth to everyone and put on a happy face! When her husband comes home, no matter what he is in what mood and no matter what she feels, she put on a happy face! Give him a hug, Sisters! Same with your children! Give them a hug when they are home from school/college! And help them with their homework right away. Best time is before they can have supper and their activities they like to do in evenings. But you need to smile and say, "I love you honey!" to them all!

In verse 22, she makes clothes. Fancy clothes! She would know how to sew and make awesome fashion. Maybe to surprise her husband how beautiful she is in her clothes. Sisters, do that and he will be well pleased. I know so. Men loves women being sexy. But not too much! Or you could end up too slutty. You do not want that. Just to make it appealing. But you also make good clothes for yourself every day. Silk is very fine fabric but controversial because you see, they have silkworm and when they are making cocoons of selves, they are being harvest to make wools and kill the silkworm. They only live once. They are heading for extinction. Gone for good. Where is T-Rex? Man ate it and for game and revenge for its attack on humans. Same way. Purple color is status. Now that color has different meaning.

MARKFALSO

Verse 23, her husband is known out there. Because he is an executive in some business. Or business owner, or director, or in an administration such as government, business, or company. Board of directors... you name it. He sits among the elders of the land it means he is involved with local politics. Maybe a mayor or a senator of the state or something. It shows he is very involved for God. This is why we need Christians get involved in politics and then you will not see any more liberal related laws. We need Christ-centered government. This is another subject to talk about another time. Known means the public knows who he is. Likely an elected official or company executive.

For verse 24, she makes arts and crafts. Seen so many arts and crafts show lately. It is a trend lately people need to make extra money. Or many were layoff since the Great Recession and manufacturing jobs gone overseas, many start home-based business making awesome arts and crafts. Well, in this verse, she makes fabrics and sell it. Maybe she was making a quilt and sell it. Knitting and crochets. Oh, if you go to Rhinebeck, NY for a sheep and wool festival, you will notice hundreds if not, thousands of females and they bring along husbands to enjoy the sheep and the wool fabrics and many vendors make them as well. Many vendors do sell to other vendors or even stores. If she makes so much, and stores get a wind of it or she sells it to stores, she can. Now days, it is the internet, they would sell online. Online stores and mail order businesses as well.

Verse 25 explains the verse 24 because that is her strengths. She is very good at it. She knows how to make good clothes. It does not mean every single female has to make clothes. Today, many have different professions. Doctors, nurses, lawyers, judges, counselors, social workers, operators, parcel and mail carriers, and many more. They have different fields of expertise they are good at.

Verse twenty-six explained clearly she is wise, and teaches children wisdom. Sayings, and teaching children what to do as they are growing up. You remember your mother said, "One step at a time" or "Do not wear or tear your car brakes!" or "Just turn your cheek other way around." Many of those quotes were actually from the Bible as time evolved. The story of the Three Little Pigs were from the Bible actually. Well, of course

not there were no pigs but the parallel analysis showed the Big Bad Wolf was Satan. The three different houses were built. The third being the smartest, most faithful in the Lord because he built a strong brick house that it would not be knocked down. This likely came from the Bible originally. Not about the pigs but the inkling of the story points out. Unsaved souls points out by removing from Christianity and brought into secular. Anyway, mothers will always tell good points and from the Bible.

She is also kind, sweet. You hear all the time, "Is she nice!?" Of course, maybe because she cares about people, get involved with nursery at church, or sweet to her family. Friends. They would have coffee or tea time and talk about God. Oh, many things she would do that is a blessing.

Verse 27 is that she kept her home neat. Nice, beautiful house. Right? No hoards, no problems. Home sweet home! She would throw out bad food and always buy good food. She would know if the bread is bad. Hard and signs of coming of molds. Properly stored bread. Same with milk or soy milk and knows what is fresh. Not something bad. Same with meat, cereal, crackers, bagels, cream cheese, butter, orange juice, etc. She wants to keep her family healthy! I hear all the time from women saying to me, "Have you eaten your breakfast?" They want you healthy!

Verse 28, because of all she has done, her children and her husband bless and praise her. "Awesome Mom! I love that rigatoni tonight! Yummy!" Her husband would maybe say, "Oh wow! What a nice clean home! And you cooked dinner! And wow! You look gorgeous!" Things like that. To make her happy after all that hard work! Whew!

In verse 29, Many females have done the same doing right thing and honorable. But you did well!

Verse 30 is for Brothers in Christ to know specific what woman is the woman you should be with. There are three kinds. Now, remember the story about the three pigs? Similar. More like the Goldilocks and the Three Bears. Noticed many stories and what the Bible tells us and about God Himself? The Power of Threes! The Survival Rule of 3 as they say out there. 3 minutes without air, 3 hours of harsh weather, 3 days without water, and 3 weeks without food. Those are in proper order of survivalism. And proper

priority when you are facing such situation like your ship sank. What you need to do first? Breathe by calming down. Then for shelter, that is a problem unless you are on a life raft you can make a shade from hot swelling sunshine. Then water, well, ocean has plenty of water but its salty. So, if you can find anything floating make a purifying system to purify water for consumption. Food is a problem if you are smart, make a fishing pole and strings. Use your sense, everyone!

Ok, back to this. Favor is deceitful. It means favorism. It is evil because they will make you choose them. "Oh I am good person! Marry me!" written all over them or through sweet talks. "We think alike, why not we get married." Noooo. She is not for you. I have had experience with that. This is what the devil talks often. Clearly means the woman is not, I repeat, NOT saved. It is like a prostitute on the street wants you badly.

I know what favorism is. You want to stay away from those types. Very worse types. Can even get you arrested when you are being so innocent. Forget those types.

Beauty is vain. Well, that is another problem because today women are trying to use beauty to make the men choose them. Sadly, this is true in this modern world. They use beauty. I see so many Christian women online and even in person in church, they would dress like the worldly would dress. It does not mean we have to make them dress like the Amish, Muslims, or Fundamentalist Latter Day Saints (FLDS). No, we need to cover up more properly yet, look nice. Cut down lipsticks, no more color hairs, no more tattoos, and no more garbage stuff. I understand beauty and went through this type and as my teacher said to a student about choices. Either a guy who is handsome and ugly inside or a guy who is ugly and handsome inside? But you cannot have both. Well, she made the right choice and that student is still married to him after 30 plus years. So, please dress properly, and less sexy.

Third one is who really fears the LORD IS the one you seek for. Ah, now all that time I explained here, she is the one. She shall be praised. You praise her for her faith in the Lord Jesus Christ, the Son of the Living God. See that she really worship God in your church and really talked about God. When you do see that, marry her!

The question is how? You can see her faith by her fruits, her walk with God. You will see how much she is involved in church worshiping for the Lord Jesus Christ, the Son of the Living God. Knows when she was saved, yes, has to know when. If she says, she cannot remember, means she is not really saved. You need to see that clearly. Why? Satan successfully fooled her not being saved. You will also need to see she is involved in church. I do not mean she just come to church only but she is involved such as maybe in the music ministry in a choir, or is in the nursery or is a secretary or whatever she is involved. If bigger church, there are more ministries she may be involved and is involved in those ministries. Deaf ministry, singles, teens, seniors, Outreach, women's, and more.

It is more than that. You will see how she talks about God. You will see how much involvement she is in with the Lord. Test her spiritual walk. Yes, test just like God is testing you, Brothers. Sisters, you are being tested twice. God's and the man you will marry to. So, watch your mouth. Watch your spiritual walk and watch your fruits. Speaking of it,

Verse 31, it says for the man is to give her of the fruits of her hands. It means provide her things she can do for the Lord and for you, Brothers. She will be praised for her works in the church and the community. Say, for instance, you are involved in the Deaf Ministry and she attends church but not yet involved, why not provide her calling to get involved in church such as that ministry you are involved, for instance, Deaf Ministry.

Twice, there are two women in my lifetime who say they are strong Christians and I saw their walks and I praise them for their walks until I provide them that I am Deaf and encourage them to get involved in the Deaf ministry but when they themselves heard that I am Deaf, they really resented that I am Deaf. In another word, they do not want to acknowledge that I am Deaf. One of them really totally rejected me because I am Deaf. Whoa! She needs the Lord. She is not saved. She said she is but she is not. Now, the San Diego, California "Christian" woman is married to a sailor and living in Hawaii. She married very unrealistically and showed lack of maturity clearly. In another word, she is not ready to marry at all.

The second one is from overseas and I saw how she was reacting that I am Deaf and she was very immature toward my Deafness that she did not want anyone to know I am Deaf! She wanted me to come and I hesitated because of this red flag. Totally red flag. She wanted me to be totally healed. I believe in healing, yes, but not in that sense of her attitude toward Deafness. It shows in my opinion she does not want to do anything with Deafness. In fact, her church has NO Deaf ministry. None of that. It is a Pentecostal church with false teaching.

So, the right woman is the one who truly loves you. You will see that clearly. The one who truly loves you for who you are. Not like those two immature women. Clearly I saw how their spiritual walks were.

Those are the things you need to understand as you are seeking for a bride!

4. The Big Heart. The woman you are seeking for needs to have a big heart. Like Cora Sweet Heart who is Cory Big Heart's bride. A big heart! Big heart for God, big heart for others, and a big heart for you. Big heart such like being Christ. Jesus Himself was and always is a big heart. Truly a Big Heart with capitalization.

3 Let nothing be done through strife or vainglory; but in lowliness of mind let each esteem other better than themselves.

4 Look not every man on his own things, but every man also on the things of others.

5 Let this mind be in you, which was also in Christ Jesus:

-- Philippians 2:3-5

This is truly a big heart. We all are to give from the heart. Not for selves, but for others. She will give all for you. If you understand you surrender your life to Jesus Christ, the woman acts the same to her husband. You will know she really loves you and be with you. A word of caution. There are women acting desperate and you do not want desperate types but the type of woman who truly mature in spirit in God and in life with confident. Those desperate types are the ones who need your money and perhaps run after she takes your money. If you know dating is hard for you and then suddenly a group of women out there seemly wants you so easy, then you need to see why. Step back and see why. The right one will give all of herself to you yet she is successful in her life with career, or schooling or something of that nature, not clingy desperate. You will know the difference.

5. **Trustworthy.** You will know she is to be trusted. The right woman will trust you and you trust her. Someone said once you can tell the difference. You trust her when she is around Brothers in Christ that she will not cheat on you. Trust is difficult these days due to the advances of private telephone and computers compared to pre-21st Century lifestyle. But Trustworthy is... Let see the verse.

Even so must their wives be grave, not slanderers, sober, faithful in all things

-- 1 Timothy 3:11

Grave means serious. She needs to be serious. Marriage is not a joke. Cheating is not a joke, laziness is not a joke, raising children is not a joke. Nothing is a joke. Throughout the Bible you will find humor quite hushed because the Bible is merely a manual for our lives to follow the Lord Jesus Christ. The manual to Salvation and walk in the Lord with all the Fruits you need to bear.

She is not slanderer who would gossip or back-stabbing you. You need to focus on God. She needs to focus on God. If anyone else slander or lies about the other, she would be humble. You want a chatty wife or a humble wife? Chatty is for those who likes to talk too much behind others and even lies. For instance, maybe she married the guy just to wait till his death so she can have his money and all that time they are

married, she would lie, make up stories about him. Maybe leading to abuses and divorce.

Sober. Not a drunk, not a drunk in anything in life. Sober to people today means abstain from alcoholic beverages but that is not true. Sober is when you are abstaining from any other forms of addictions. Gossips, drugs, drinking, smoking, swearing, sins, even adultery. Yes, there are women and men too who are Nymphomaniac. Others with much music all the time (not Christian music I am referring here), and of course, sleepiness and laziness.

You need to be alert at all time and be sober on your addicted things in life that you were doing in the flesh. You are saved and you should know about being Born-Again. Do you want a couch potato, guys? Or you want a woman who really work hard in her life? Think about that. You will want a Proverb 31 woman.

6. Modest. She should be a modest. Meek, humble. Simple. Pretty, not gorgeous. Beautiful in the heart. No offense but you will see her beauty no matter how she looks. Women, same goes for you on men, you do not need a hunk. You want a modest man. Simple.

But the LORD said unto Samuel, Look not on his countenance, or on the height of his stature; because I have refused him: for the LORD seeth not as man seeth; for man looketh on the outward appearance, but the LORD looketh on the heart

-- 1 Samuel 16:7

Often Brothers choose women who are short, gorgeous, worldly, heavy make-up or maybe has so much exposed tattoos, revealing chest, etc. This is why there are so much sexual harassment these days because of women provoking. Never mind the Liberal complaining and I will refuse to apologize because I speak the truth! Wear more

clothes, Sisters! You too men! Wear more clothes! And NOT sexy clothes! Be modest!

Lust **not** after her beauty in thine heart; neither let her take thee with her eyelids.

-- Proverbs 6:25

Beauty is vain. Remember that. It is in the Bible.

Favour is deceitful, and **beauty is vain**: but a woman that feareth the Lord, she shall be praised.

-- Proverbs 31:30

Remember the modest look or the tuxedo look for the Sisters in the 1980's? No exposing chest. Should we bring back the pre-1920's fashion women wear? I think so! Look at the Amish, the Mennonites, the Fundamentalist Latter Day Saints. Sure the latter is a cult but it got a point. Same goes with Fundamentalist Islam that they too believe women should cover up. It says so in the Bible!

So, brothers, look for a Sister who is modest in church, work, etc. But if you see a Sister dress very provoking, she is not truly saved and not ready for marriage, because of her sexualized filth filled in her mind. They think they have to be Mae West who pioneered in filth sexism when Hollywood was in its infancy that she showed off her sexism. So were the flappers of 1920's and the rebellious women of late 19th Century thanks to the 19th Century feminism. That sparked the liberation of what they want to wear. We need discipline.

You want a wife who does discipline herself, and your children when you both marry. Her dress will be the influence to her children. Like a man who dress in suits with tie on of course, are more likely to be successful than just a shirt and pants. Sisters need to dress modest and show respect to God. If they are Christians, Christian Sisters must wear properly to cover.

Brothers, those types who dress modest are the types you need to seek for. Not dressed like she belongs to the streets along the prostitutes. I have seen Christian Sisters dress like that and they are not Born-Again because of the way the dress. You can tell who they are. More likely you will find those cheap looking with those sexy clothes on are found on dating websites, even Christian dating websites. Better look for the one in church.

However, do not end that search with the Sisters in church. The very same Sisters may be different during the week than Sundays. Remember that, Brothers. Sisters, same you look at Brothers. How they dress, how they talk, how they live, Both of you may put on a good show on Sundays such as driving to the speed limit on Sundays but speeding during the week, I know. I am one of them. So, I understand where this comes from. You need to focus on every day, not just Sundays. Go visit them, go out, date, fellowship, whatever, you will find the real them in the way they dress and the way they look. Even early morning when you catch them without make-up on them! Try that by asking them out for breakfast. Catch her in her robe and messy hair!

You should have normal hair, not broided. It means braided. You need to let your hair be natural. Most Brothers prefer female hair long. Not short. And please, not too much gold, pearls, or any expensive materials. Unfortunately, most people wear them even Christian females and males too wear those stuff too much.

9 In like manner also, that women adorn themselves in modest apparel, with shamefacedness and sobriety; not with broided hair, or gold, or pearls, or costly array;

10 But (which becometh women professing godliness) with good works.

-- 1 Timothy 2:9–10

Ah, no jewelries? Sounds like. But modest! Not expensive and not too much! Wedding rings are fine. Medical jewelry like the Do-Not-Resuscitate wristband are very important necessity. You need to dress right. Thank you!

7. Peaceful You need to be peaceful with yourself, be nice! You do not want to be like those rebellious in Hollywood or anything like that. They are not Christians and they will see where they are heading. Of course, pray for those who are protesting, being violence, etc. Peaceful demonstration are not peaceful. Usually they are violence. If you look at history, they are violence. You do not want to be charged as accessory to the fact such as violence or assault.

But let it be the hidden man of the heart, in that which is not corruptible, even the ornament of a meek and quiet spirit, which is in the sight of God of great price.

-- 1 Peter 3:4

You can see with the Me Too movements, Feminists, Anti-Trump Protestors, Abortionists, Pro-Communism, Pro-Liberalism, Pro-Socialists, and Pro-Marxists. As you can see the point here. The right woman would not do any of those. Not even speak up politically at all. Not even anything about family and life. Only she can answer when the man asks her what she thinks when the man is seeking for a bride to marry for himself.

6. Respectful. You will need to respect each other. That is an honor. You need to honor each other. When you really love your wife, she will see that and revered you. It is true when you show true love and you respect her. She will revered you.

Nevertheless let every one of you in particular so love his wife even as himself; and the wife see that she reverence her husband.

-- Ephesians 5:33

Say do work around the house, make her surprises such as make her breakfast or take the trash out. But, sisters, please do not make him a Cinderella. In another word, stop bossing him or stop making him spoil you. You need to do your chores as well like throwing the trash out instead of leaving on the stove or countertop when you emptied out a box of food such as cereal or milk carton. Please, Sisters, when you finish, throw them out. Do not make it more laborious for your husband to do all the work. He will do it when you do it too. And he will do more. Please respect your husbands Sisters.

Brothers, when you are interested in someone, please do not go overboard. Everyone has boundaries and do it right. Then Sisters will respect you and honor you.

7. Submissive to authority. Sisters, you are submitted to your husbands and therefore, feminism is not the answer. If you do not obey the word. It means if you do not obey what the husbands tells you, you are a loser among with other wives. Read the verse-

Likewise, ye wives, be in subjection to your own husbands; that, if any obey not the word, they also may without the word be won by the conversation of the wives;

-- 1 Peter 3:1

You are a troublemaker if you disobey your husband. Then that shows in other women that you are trouble. This is has been alarming increase with women doing this and wanting to blame men for sexual harassment or rapes or causing a lot of trouble. Other women wanted to kill the President of the United States. This has to stop. Feminism is out of control.

Others are very controlling. More than often than you think this occurred. Seen this happened often. Sisters, stop it. Women who are not saved, stop it.

8. Committed to Christ Jesus Christ is God. We need to understand that. We do. Of course but we need to have the fruits to walk by the Lord. The right thing a Sister should do and have for a Brother in Christ to find and marry to is what the verses say here.

22 But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, longsuffering, gentleness, goodness, faith,

23 Meekness, temperance: against such there is no law.

24 And they that are Christ's have crucified the flesh with the affections and lusts.

25 If we live in the Spirit, let us also walk in the Spirit.

```
-- Galatians 5:22-25
```

and

With all lowliness and meekness, with longsuffering, forbearing one another in love;

-- Ephesians 4:2

It clearly said it all that we need to focus on her fruits and personalities she has.

9. Charity. We all know what Charity is. Love. Again, this is found in the Bible and in my other book the Foundation of Cs of Relationship and Marriage. Commitment and Charity. There are a lot of Cs. But we focus on those two important ones. Charity is

MARKFALSO

act of love. The Love Chapter explains it all clearly. You will know what love is. When she shows love, then you will love her. You need to keep testing her because say, a day is not enough. A weekend is not enough. You need to see that as a friend, to see how much she loves you. When you see that clearly, then ask her to marry you. You will return the same love all that time. And prayerfully she continue till AFTER you both get married. The right one will love you till death do part.

1 Though I speak with the tongues of men and of angels, and have not charity, I am become as sounding brass, or a tinkling cymbal.

2 And though I have the gift of prophecy, and understand all mysteries, and all knowledge; and though I have all faith, so that I could remove mountains, and have not charity, I am nothing.

3 And though I bestow all my goods to feed the poor, and though I give my body to be burned, and have not charity, it profiteth me nothing.

4 Charity suffereth long, and is kind; charity envieth not; charity vaunteth not itself, is not puffed up,

5 Doth not behave itself unseemly, seeketh not her own, is not easily provoked, thinketh no evil;

6 Rejoiceth not in iniquity, but rejoiceth in the truth;

7 Beareth all things, believeth all things, hopeth all things, endureth all things.

8 Charity never faileth: but whether there be prophecies, they shall fail; whether there be tongues, they shall cease; whether there be knowledge, it shall vanish away.

9 For we know in part, and we prophesy in part.

10 But when that which is perfect is come, then that which is in part shall be done away.

11 When I was a child, I spake as a child, I understood as a child, I thought as a child: but when I became a man, I put away childish things.

12 For now we see through a glass, darkly; but then face to face: now I know in part; but then shall I know even as also I am known.

13 And now abideth faith, hope, charity, these three; but the greatest of these is charity.

-- 1 Corinthians 13

Read it carefully and you will understand what love is. When she does, good for you. If she does not show love even you did showed her love, run! God showed love to ALL and many are rejected because they do NOT accept Jesus as Lord and Savior and are condemned. Only God gather together HIS Bride- us. Because we SHOWED love to God. Love is two-way street as they say. Because when God loved the world as said in John 3:16, we are to love God because of what God did.

Same with the Sisters are to love their husbands. If dating, boyfriends. It does not mean physical love, it means true love.

10. Strong foundation. You need a strong foundation in your life. Then it will be strong in your relationship with someone special. You need to have strong relationship with God first as said in Matthew--

Therefore whosoever heareth these sayings of mine, and doeth them, I will liken him unto a wise man, which built his house upon a rock:

-- Matthew 7:24

So you see? When you do, your relationship with someone special will be the same. Closer than you think. Because God will lead you. Just like the 3 pigs. The third pig did right in the Lord.

He is like a man which built an house, and digged deep, and laid the foundation on a rock: and when the flood arose, the stream beat vehemently upon that house, and could not shake it: for it was founded upon a rock.

-- Luke 6:48

Both verses Jesus spoke and it is quite clear. So are you strong in the Lord? When you find your mate, see that she is strong in the Lord. I have seen strengths. But when I was single, there were strong Christian females but they rejected me. Maybe for other reasons such as because I am Deaf. That was wrong.

Now I am stronger and wiser. I can see what single Christian men needs to do with Sisters: they need to see the Sisters' hearts if they are strong in the Lord. Good solid foundation. You see, if only you are close to God and she is not, you and her will not be close to each other.

You need to understand this and be closer to each other. The closer she is to God and you are equally yoked the same you are with God, then you both are equally yoked with each other. The reason is this that when both of you are strong faithful to each other, you are going to be equal in love, and there are no problems. Most marriages fail because of one or the other becomes nasty. For instance, maybe a Christian female is so much feminist in her heart and soul, her marriage to a Christian man will fail before this sentence is read. Why? Her stance in feminism destroy that marriage. Another example, maybe the Christian man is so controlling who even abused the verse that says the man is the head of the house. That marriage will fail because he would abuse her and she wants to run from that marriage and that man.

You both needs to be Biblically correct in spiritual walk with God in order to maintain excellent relationship and marriage. It is a proven fact seen in my life. Proven fact seen in other lives.

No names are described but real life stories. And sad. There was a Bible college student who married a Christian woman whom he thought she has faith and she was all over him and he was stubborn. Because of this, he was married to her. But a month later, she already filed for divorce and that state he was living in allowed divorce without the other spouse's permission. He received the papers in the mail. Because of this, they both were not equally yoked. She ended up with the other man and in around 2014 or 2015, she died at age of 49. The marriage occurred around early 1990s. He finally graduated in year 2000. Ten years after he started that Bible college.

He then came back here in year 2000. Then his spiritual walk was not ready either. He was falling for a married woman who says she is a Christian but she was not. This lead to sin. He committed adultery but he never said that. Apparently written all over. He resigned as a missionary and everything.

Good thing the husband decided to move making the wife have to move to another state.

See what you need to do before finding her? Be strong in the Lord FIRST then built that foundation of your relationship and marriage.

She needs good foundation too. Please never marry a weak Christian or a non-Christian, ever! Never ever marry a non-Christian and even never ever marry a weak Christian because she will backslide easy or quit or whatever.

This is why God gave us lives to live to 75 years to watch your walk. For those strong Christians, they will go home to Heaven as soon as possible. But for others, long long life for a good reason. Whatsoever God has a reason, He has a good reason for each of us. Keep faithful.

Be strong here means steadfast in faith, reading the bible, go to church often or daily, resist temptations, and deliver God His messages to the world. When you see the

Sisters serving God and not looking for a man that is the right time for you to win her heart.

Like the Rapture, it will happen when we all are not expecting and it will happen. It is similar. Like Rebekah was not expecting and the servant told her to come. The same Jesus said to come. The same you will say to the bride you find and marry her.

ABOUT MARK FALSO

Mark Falso is Born Again Christian who has served on the Board of Directors at a nonprofit missionary board in Central New York and has been a missionary, Christian artist, and lead the Singles in Bible Study and currently leads the Deaf Ministry at his church, Buckley Road Baptist Church where he attends.

Mark also leads The Lord's Club, a Big Heart Ministries in Liverpool, NY.

Mark resides in Liverpool, NY.

Mark is available for speaking engagements at churches, organizations, and groups about relationships and marriage. Please contact Mark Falso at <u>bigheartministries@yahoo.com</u>

God bless!

Are you Sure?

By Mark Falso

Mark brings the perspective of how you find each other. This is the most updated for the 21st Century, a long way since Cory's Guide: How to Find Your Mate The Lord's Way. New refreshing and deep scriptures and all professionally sermon sounding lessons on how a man should find his wife. No cartoon this time. This is the prelude book for Foundation of Relationship and Marriage. A must buy book for all Christian singles, widows, and those who are dating as well.

